#### Finding Aid to the William J. K. Beaudot Archival Collection [1982-1998]

# **Descriptive Summary:**

# Repository:

Civil War Museum, Kenosha, Wisconsin

# Language of Material:

Material in English

#### Extent:

L2014-10-1 to L2014-10-166

#### Abstract:

The William J. K. Beaudot Archival Collection consists of Civil War research material supporting *The Blackhat* Newsletter of the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Vols. Issues 1 to 90. The newsletters contained information on the "shooting seasons" of the unit and its members as well as articles on historical figures who served with the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

#### **Administrative Information:**

#### **Access Restrictions:**

- Requests to research the collection must be made 24 hours in advance to the curator.
- Collection is open for research on-site at the Civil War Museum during business hours: Monday-Friday, 10 a.m. 4 p.m.
- Patrons must sign in with curator before use and adhere to archive rules while utilizing the collection.
- The Civil War Museum reserves the right to accept or deny any research request.

#### **Use Restrictions:**

Photocopies available upon request. Fee required.

#### Preferred Citation:

(Identification of item), William J. K. Beaudot Collection. The Civil War Museum, Kenosha, Wisconsin.

#### **Provenance:**

William J. K. Beaudot Collection was donated to the Civil War Museum by Mr. William J. K. Beaudot of Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

#### **Processing Information:**

Processed by Richard Zimmermann.

#### **Collection Overview:**

The collection centers around three bound volumes of *The Blackhat* Newsletter, comprised of 90 issues, each consisting of 6-13 pages. Many of the articles are drawn from primary source documents, which have been **copied** from the originals and these **copies** are present in the collection. These **copies** include microfilm, maps, newspaper articles, diaries, letters, photos, enlistment, medical and discharge papers from the National Archives, along with excerpts from Wisconsin county and local history sources. William J. K. Beaudot also coauthored (with Lance Herdegen) several books on the Iron Brigade, and some of this material was used for those works as well. The collection includes information about the Iron Brigade, individual Wisconsin regiments, uniforms and flags, and also includes detailed biographical information for many individual soldiers.

# Finding Aid William J. K. Beaudot Papers

- **L2014-10-1** Iron Brigade Organizational History:
  - **L2014-10-1a** Iron Brigade Organizational History, August, 1861 March, 1865. 3 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-1b** Iron Brigade Organizational History, June, 1861 March, 1865. 5 pgs
  - **L2014-10-1c Iron Brigade Organizational History,** Brigade Commanders. 1 pg. **L2014-10-1d Iron Brigade Organizational History,** June, 1861 1865. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-2 Iron Brigade at Antietam.** Carmen correspondence. Ezra Ayres Carmen was originally the commanding officer of the 13<sup>th</sup> New Jersey Volunteers during the battle of Antietam and later served as a member of the Antietam Battlefield Board. His 1800-page report (National Archives, RG 94 and Antietam National Battlefield Park) was compiled after he corresponded with many of the participants of the battle and some of his correspondence with commanders of Wisconsin units is included here.
  - **L2014-10-2a** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carmen, January 4, 1893. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2b Letter from John Gibbon to James Stewart,** Aug. 4, 1893. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2c** Letter from James Stewart to John Gibbon, Aug. 12, 1893. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2d Letter from Col. E. A. Carman, Dec. 26, 1894.** Returning a map of Antietam for comments. 2pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2e** "Exhibit A" To accompany the letter of advice to the Antietam Battlefield Commission. 7 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2f** Bragg's Map. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2g Sketch Map and notes** to accompany Letter from R. R. Dawes, Oct. 1894 (Letter not in collection.) 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2h Large Map of Antietam Battlefield (**reproduced by National Archives). Includes W. W. Dudley's hand-drawn map.
  - L2014-10-2i Letter from Hoyt to E. A. Carman, Jan. 22, 1895.
  - Includes Explanation of Hoyts map accompanying letter. Explains first five maneuvers of  $19^{th}$  Ind. As part of the Iron Brigade at Antietam. 8 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2j Letter from William W. Dudley, late Lt. Col. 19**<sup>th</sup> **Indiana** to Gen. E. A. Carmen July 16, 1895. Handwritten copy of 4 pgs and typed version of 5 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2k Letter from W. W. Dudley to E. A. Carman**, July 18, 1895. 2pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2l Letter from H. B. Harshaw to E. A. Carmen**, June 22, 1896, 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2m Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carmen**, July 7, 1896. 4 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2n** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carmen, Feb. 14, 1898 and notes (possibly from E. A. Carmen) on the letter. 4 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-20** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman, March 4, 1898. 1 pg.
  - **L2014-10-2p** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman, Nov. 2, 1898. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2q Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman**, Nov. 10.1898. 2 pgs.
  - **L2014-10-2r** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman, Jan. 14, 1899. 2 pgs.

- **L2014-10-2s** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman, Jan. 16, 1899. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-2t** Letter from R. R. Dawes to E. A. Carman. Feb. 8, 1899. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-2u** Letter from James Stewart to E. A. Carman. Feb. 12, 1899. 1pg.

# **L2014-10-3** Daily Milwaukee News. 1863.

**L2014-10-3a** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 18, 1863, p. 1. "The following is a list of the casualties to the 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin regiment..." From December 31, 1862. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3b** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 13, 1863, p. 1. "Reported For

Dismissal." Absent officers listed who must report before April 1, 1863.  $1\ pg$ .

**L2014-10-3c** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 4, 1863, p. 1. "Brought Home." Remains of Thaddeus Ross, killed at South Mountain. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3d** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 14, 1863, p. 1. "The Second Regiment Resolutions." The 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. votes unanimously for Col. Fairchild's resolution. No one had the boldness to oppose it. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3e** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 15, 1863, p. 1. "Vote of the Army." Wisconsin regiments vote for Wisconsin Chief Justice, Luther M. Dixon. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3f** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 23, 1863, p. 1. "Col. Cutler, 7thWis." Reinstated when his absence was accounted for. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3g** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 3, 1863, p. 4. 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. casualties from Army of Potomac. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3h** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 5, 1863, p. 1. "Wisconsin Soldiers Killed and Wounded." Casualties in the late advance in Virginia. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3i** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 6, 1863, p. 1. "Crossing of the Rappahannock. The Sixth Wisconsin the First Regiment Across." Two copies. Hooker's advance on Chancellorsville. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-3j** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 6, 1863, p. 1. "Hooker's advance on Chancellorsville." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-3k** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 8, 1863, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded." During Hooker's advance. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3l** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 8, 1863, p. 4. "Discouraging News From Hooker's Army." Three copies of headlines. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-3m** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 9, 1863, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded." In 3<sup>rd</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup> 6<sup>th</sup> and 26<sup>th</sup> WI regiments on the Rappahannock. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-3n** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 16, 1863, p. 1. "From the Sixth Wisconsin. How It Crossed the Rappahannock." "Death of Stonewall Jackson." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-30** *Daily Milwaukee News*, July 4, 1863, p. 4. "From Pennsylvania. More Particulars of the Fight near Gettysburg." "...impression prevails that the great decisive battle of the campaign has been fought..." "From Rosecrans Army," on the Tullahoma campaign. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-3p** *Daily Milwaukee News*, July 8, 1863, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded." From the 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup> and 26<sup>th</sup> Regiments. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3q** *Daily Milwaukee News*, July 11, 1863, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade." Casualties at Gettysburg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-3r** *Daily Milwaukee News*, August 1, 1863, p. 1. "Lieut. Andrew J. Gilmore." His career and death in the 6<sup>th</sup> WI. 2 pgs

**L2014-10-3s** *Daily Milwaukee News*, August 4, 1863, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade." Gov. Salomon replies to Gen. Meredith's request to draft men to fill up the Iron Brigade ranks. 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-3t** *Daily Milwaukee News*, August 19, 1863, p. 1. "Personal." Col. Ed. S. Bragg returning to the army and feels "disgusted" with the way he was treated in the previous year by politicians.
- **L2014-10-3u** *Daily Milwaukee News*, August 23, 1863, p. 1. "Reception of Col. Cutler." Reception upon his return to Milwaukee. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-3v** *Daily Milwaukee News*, September 23, 1863, p. 2. "What The Soldiers Think. A Steel-Pointed Shot at Mat Carpenter. The Iron Brigade Wants More Fighters and Less Talkers." Subject of a *Blackhat* article, Lysander Cutler responds to Mat Carpenter, a Democrat turned Republican and comments on Copperheads and the draft. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-3w** *Daily Milwaukee News*, October 14, 1863, p. 4. "Wisconsin Regiments Coming Home." Iron Brigade article. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-3**x *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 20, 1863, p. 4. "How the Soldiers Vote." Results for Lewis vs. Palmer, by regiment. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-3y** *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 22, 1863, p. 1. "Army of the Potomac, Nov. 20." Description of guerrilla warfare near Culpepper Courthouse. A version of Lincoln's Gettysburg address printed along with description of ceremony of Nov. 19. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-3z** *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 30, 1863, p. 1. "From Meade's Army." News from Rappahannock Station. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-3aa** *Daily Milwaukee News*, December 4, 1863, pg. 1. "From Meade's Army." Meade retreats. 2 pgs.

# L2014-10-4 Daily Milwaukee News, 1864.

- **L2014-10-4a** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 10, 1864, p. 5. "Reception of the Sixth Regiment." Planning the reception. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4b** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 14, 1864, p. 5. "The Returning Sixth." Its Milwaukee reception postponed. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4c** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 15, 1864, p. 5. "Reception of the Sixth Wisconsin." Newspaper account. Includes comments on regimental flags of 6<sup>th</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> Mississippi, captured at Gettysburg. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4d** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 3, 1864, p. 5. "Visitors at the Chamber of Commerce." Lt. Col. Davis, 6<sup>th</sup> WI. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4e** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 1, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Officers in Libby Prison." 6<sup>th</sup> Wis., Adjutant Brooks. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4f** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 16, 1864, p. 4. "From the Potomac Army. Popularity of McClellan Among the Soldiers." Includes short article on Brig. General Cutler receiving a ceremonial belt from his staff. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4g** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 26, 1864, p. 4. "Number and Location of Wisconsin Troops." By regiment-infantry, cavalry and artillery. 1pg.
- **L2014-10-4h** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 28, 1864, p. 2. "The Army Contractor." Humorous description.
- **L2014-10-4i** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 7, 1864, p. 1. "Morning Edition." Headline news of military events. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4j** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 13, 1864, "Yesterday's Afternoon Report." Article describing "The Situation of the Two Armies in Va." As of May 12, 1864, the position of Gibbon's and Barlow's divisions, including an account of Col. Dana of the 6<sup>th</sup> WI in an assault. 7 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4k** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 15, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Regiments in the Fight." From the battle of "a week ago." 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-4l** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 18, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Regiments on the Rapidan." Includes the Iron Brigade. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4m** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 19, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Losses." Casualties from the  $2^{nd}$ ,  $6^{th}$  and  $7^{th}$  Wis. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4n** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 20, 1864, p. 4. "Incident at Belle Plain." Wounded from the Wilderness, including skulkers. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-40** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 21, 1864, p. 3. "Fifty Cents A Day." Poem from member of the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin.
- **L2014-10-4p** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 21, 1864, p. 4. "The Old Iron Brigade." In the Wilderness. 2 copies. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4q** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 21, 1864, p. 4. "More Loses in Wisconsin Regiments. Letter from Col. Thomas S. Allen." "There is said to be but one field officer left in the Iron Brigade." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4r** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 24, 1864, p. 4. "Facts and Fancies." "Losses of the Seventh Wisconsin." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4s** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 2, 1864, p. 1. "Second Wisconsin." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. Cavalry in Arkansas. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4t** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 4, 1864, p. 4. "Col. Mansfield." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4u** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 9, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Casualties." Col. Haskell and others. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4v** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 10, 1864, p. 4. "The Battle of North Anna." Written by a soldier of the 4<sup>th</sup> U.S. Infantry. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4w** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 14, 1864, p. 4. "The Second Regiment." Three-year enlistment ends and Second Wisconsin ceases to exist. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4**x *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 15, 1864, p. 2. "Wisconsin Casualties." Includes various regiments. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4y** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 21, 1864, p. 1. "From Madison." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. mustered out in Madison. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4z** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 26, 1864, p. 5. "Funeral of Philip Shields." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4aa** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 26, 1864, p. 4. "The 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin regiment of veterans..." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4bb** *Daily Milwaukee News*, June 27, 1864, p. 5. "Another Soldier Dead." Philip Shields, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4cc** *Daily Milwaukee News*, July 10, 1864, p. 2. "Interesting Deaths and Incidents." Includes trench building near the Weldon Railroad and action of October 18, Third Division, Second Corps. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4dd** *Daily Milwaukee News*, July 27, 1864, p. 3. "Life in the Trenches." Petersburg account. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4ee** *Daily Milwaukee News*, August 23, 1864, p. 1. "From Grant's Army." Weldon Railroad. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4ff** *Daily Milwaukee News,* September, circa15, 1864. "Letter from a Wisconsin Soldier." A democrat, pro-McClellan, anti-Black article. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-4gg** *Daily Milwaukee News*, September 23, 1864, p. 5. "Personal—John Mansfield." In Milwaukee but served in 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-4hh** *Daily Milwaukee News*, October 9, 1864, p. 1. "A Soldier's Rebuke." Letter from an Iron Brigade captain concerning McClellan and the coming presidential election. 2pgs. Copy of 1<sup>st</sup> page. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-4**ii *Daily Milwaukee News*, October 28, 1864, p. 4. "The Old Flag of the Sixth." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-4jj** *Daily Milwaukee News*, October 31, 1864, p. 4. "The Iron Brigade for McClellan." 1864 Election. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-4kk** *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 3, 1864, "An Appeal from the Iron Brigade!" Wisconsin Soldiers in the Trenches appeal to old Friends at Home to stand by McClellan." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-4**ll *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 13, 1864, p. 4. "Vote of the Iron Brigade." McClellan ballots for soldiers stolen or destroyed. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-4mm** *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 15, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Vote – 1863 and 1864." Tally by Wisconsin regiment for Governor in 1863, President in 1864..

**L2014-10-4nn** *Daily Milwaukee News*, November 22, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Vote – 1863 and 1864." Tally by Wisconsin regiment.

**L2014-10-400** *Daily Milwaukee News*, December 1, 1864, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Vote – 1863 and 1864." Tally by Wisconsin regiment.

## L2014-10-5 Daily Milwaukee News, 1865

**L2014-10-5a** *Daily Milwaukee News,* January 4, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5b** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 5, 1865, p. 4. Articles on "General Ed. S. Bragg" (Wis.) and "The Eighteenth Regiment." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5c** *Daily Milwaukee News*, January 13, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments."

**L2014-10-5d Handwritten Note.** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 7, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments." William Loy, appointed Assist Surgeon for  $6^{th}$  Wis

**L2014-10-5e** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 10, 1865, p. 4. "The Army of the Potomac: It's Movement Beyond Hatcher's Run." Also, a report from the three Confederate "peace" commissioners to Jefferson Davis and current events in Mexico with Imperialists losing. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-5f** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 11, 1865, p. 1. "The Disaster To The Fifth Corps." Hatcher's Run. Casualties heavier than described earlier and officer casualties for the 6<sup>th</sup> WI and 24<sup>th</sup> Michigan detailed.

**L2014-10-5g** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 15, 1865, p. 4. "From City Point." Description of City Point.

**L2014-10-5h** *Daily Milwaukee News*, February 17, 1865, p. 4. "Impressions at City Point." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5i** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 8, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments."

**L2014-10-5j** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 12, 1865, p. 1. "From the Army of the Potomac." An update. Also, Lincoln's proclamation of amnesty for deserters who return to their units.

**L2014-10-5k** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 12, 1865, p. 4. "Localities of Wisconsin Regiments."

**L2014-10-5l** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 16, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments."

**L2014-10-5m** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 17, 1865, p. 1. "From the Army of the Potomac." Update. "New Treasury Notes." Jay Cooke Loan to the US Treasury.

**L2014-10-5n** *Daily Milwaukee News*, March 26, 1865, p. 5. "Wisconsin Military Appointments." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-50** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 4, 1865, p. 1. "Account of Friday's Fighting." Warren's Fifth Corps at White Oak Road or South Side Railroad. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5p** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 5, 1865, p. 4. "Appointed to the Navy." Lt. Lloyd Harris, formerly of 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-5q** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 5, 1865, p. 7. "Battles of Saturday and Sunday." White Oak Road; attack on Petersburg defenses. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-5**r *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 6, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Soldiers Wounded." Wounded (names) from the 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. regiments. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5**s *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 11, 1865, p. 4. "Wisconsin Military Appointments." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5t** *Daily Milwaukee News*, April 11, 1865, p. 4. "Scene at Gravelly Run Church." Description of church used for wounded from the battle. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-5u** *Daily Milwaukee News*, May 7, 1865, p. 4. "One of the Veterans..." Col. Thomas Kerr of 6<sup>th</sup> WI. "The Motto of Virginia" *Sic semper tyrannis phrase* ordered removed from the <u>Richmond Whig.</u> "General Sherman and his Terms of Peace." Controversy over its disapproval by the administration. 1 pg.

## L2014-10-6 Daily Wisconsin, Dec., 1862—Dec., 1863

**L2014-10-6a** *Daily Wisconsin,* December 2, 1862, p. 1. "List of Soldiers from Wis. In Hospital at Philadelphia, Nov. 17, 1862."

**L2014-10-6b** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 13, 1863, p. ? "Bullet Extracted." Taken from Thos. Kerr of 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6c** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 24, 1863, p. 1. "Consolidation of Old Regiments." A member of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin opposes the regimental consolidation being considered in the U. S. Congress. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6d** *Daily Wisconsin*, February 13, 1863, p. 1. "A Courageous Woman." Mrs. Col. Cutler strikes a home intruder and drives him out of her home. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6e** *Daily Wisconsin*, March 11, 1863, p. 1. "Major Call is promoted..."  $2^{nd}$  and  $7^{th}$  Wisconsin officer promotions. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6f** *Daily Wisconsin*, March 11, 1863, p. 1. "Promotions." Wisconsin officers, including Col Cutler, promoted. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6g** *Daily Wisconsin,* March 26, 1863, p. 1. "Our Volunteers on Home Traitors: An Eloquent Appeal from the Fifth Wisconsin." Attacks Peace party men, "who are for peace on other terms than the unconditional surrender of the rebels." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6h** *Daily Wisconsin*, April 3, 1863, p. 1. "Returned Home." Also, "Funeral of a Soldier." Thaddeus Ross, killed at South Mountain, whose body was found on the battlefield by his mother. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6**i *Daily Wisconsin*, April 8, 1863, p. 2. "The Voice of the Iron Brigade: Copperhead Slanders Rebuked." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6j** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 10, 1863, p. 4. "Burial Places of Soldiers Who Fell at Antietam." Keedysville, Md. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6k** *Daily Wisconsin*, April 15, 1863, p. 4. "Madison, Wis." State Flag deposited in Governor's office. 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-6l** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 15, 1863, p. 1. "The Old Flag of the Sixth." The original regimental color (in service through Fredericksburg) returns to Wisconsin with accompanying letter from Col. Edward S. Bragg. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6m** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 22, 1863, p. 3. "The Iron Brigade." Described by <u>The Chicago Tribune</u>. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6n** *Daily Wisconsin*, April 22, 1863, p. 1. "Gen. Cutler." A correspondent describes the general. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-60** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 3, 1863, p. ? "The Times' correspondent..." Iron Brigade casualties, by name. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6p** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 5, 1863, p. 4. "Wisconsin Soldiers Killed and Wounded." Includes a portion of an additional article (column 3) describing the battle. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6q** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 8, 1863, p. 1. "Afternoon Report. Killed and Wounded Wisconsin Troops." From Chancellorsville. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6r** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 8, 1863, p. 2. "The following are casualties among western troops:"
- **L2014-10-6s** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 12, 1863, p. 4. From Gen. Hooker's Army Loss in Wisconsin Regiments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6t** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 13, 1863, p. 4. "Western Troops With Hooker." Description of lower crossing. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6u** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 15, 1863, p. 1. "Losses in the Sixth Wisconsin." By name. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6v** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 10, 1863, p. 1. Judge McArthur and Col. Starkweather at Waupun."" Comments made by them in a July 4 celebration. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6w** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 11, 1863, p. 1. "Wounded Wisconsin Soldiers." From Gettysburg. By name. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6**x *Daily Wisconsin*, July 13, 1863. P. 2. "General Hospital, York, Pa., July 6, 1863." By name,  $6^{th}$  and  $7^{th}$  Wis. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6y** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 14, 1863, p. 2. "From the Sixth Wisconsin." Letter from Lieut. Kerr concerning Gettysburg. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-6z** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 14, 1863, "From the Sixth Wisconsin." Describes the first day at Gettysburg, the surrender of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Mississippi, and the capture of their flag. Also, "The Rebel Invasion Its Object." 2 pg.
- **L2014-10-6aa** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 17, 1863, p. ? "From the Sixth Regiment." Describes the first day at Gettysburg, the surrender of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Mississippi, and the capture of their flag.
- **L2014-10-6bb** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 18, 1863, "The Iron Brigade." Describes the piece, "The Iron Brigade Quickstep." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6cc** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 18, 1863, p. 1. "Private letter from the Iron Brigade." Describes July 1 and the rout of the  $11^{th}$  Corps from the right of the Iron Brigade. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-6dd** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 21, 1863, p. 1. "List of sick and Wounded Wisconsin soldiers." In the hospital at Germantown, Pa. Names by company. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-6ee** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 24, 1863, p. 1. "Transferred to the Invalid Corps." Names of Wisconsin soldiers from the 2<sup>nd</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup> and 26<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6ff** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 25, 1863, p. 4. "Gen. Sol. Meredith." Recovering from Gettysburg injuries and furnished with a private railroad car. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6gg** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 28, 1863, p. 1 "List of Wounded in the 2<sup>nd</sup> Regiment Wis. Vol., at Gettysburg, Penn., July 1<sup>st</sup> 2d and 3d." Includes Col. Lucius Fairchild. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-6hh** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 30, 1863, p. 2. "Wisconsin Soldiers in Philadelphia Hospitals." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6**ii *Daily Wisconsin,* August 3, 1863, p. 2. "Transferred to the Invalid Corps." Non-commissioned officers and privates listed by name. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6jj** *Daily Wisconsin,* August 4, 1863, p. 2. "Gen. Meredith Compliments the Iron Brigade—Letter from him to the Governor." Describes the Battle of Gettysburg and the need for additional soldiers to fill the ranks. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-6** kk *Daily Wisconsin*, August 15, 1863, p. 1. "The old Flags of 2<sup>nd</sup> Regiment – Sacred Relics." Both flags are deposited in the Executive office.

**L2014-10-6ll** *Daily Wisconsin*, August 22, 1863, p. 2. "The arrival of Br'g. Gen. Cutler." A description of his Milwaukee reception. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6mm** *Daily Wisconsin,* October 7, 1863, Daily Wisconsin, p. 1. "The Milwaukee News in Camp: Camp of the Iron Brigade." Comments on the Mat Carpenter episode during Gen. Cutler's reception in Milwaukee. See *Daily Milwaukee News* for 8/23/63. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6nn** *Daily Wisconsin,* November 6, 1863, p. 1. "Vote of the Iron Brigade." Union state ticket. 1pg.

**L2014-10-600** *Daily Wisconsin,* November 6, 1863, p. 4. Iron Brigade votes Republican versus the opposition. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-6pp** *Daily Wisconsin,* November 7, 1863, p. 2. "Wisconsin Battle Flags at the Northwestern Fair." Flags from the First, Second, Sixth, Tenth and Twelfth regiments displayed at the Ladies Northwestern (Sanitary) Fair. Two copies, each1 pg.

**L2014-10-6qq** *Daily Wisconsin,* November 27, 1863, p. 2. "Coming Home to Recruit from the Iron Brigade." Detachments listed by name. 1 pg.

## L2014-10-7 Daily Wisconsin, 1864

**L2014-10-7a** *Daily Wisconsin*, January 9, 1864, p. 1. "The 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Coming Home." To recruit. Informational letter from Cutler to Milwaukee's Chamber of Commerce announcing the regiment's return. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-7b** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 12, 1864, p. 2. "The Message of Governor Lewis..." 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin arrives in Madison, Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-7c** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 13, 1864, p. 1. "Our Brave Wisconsin Boys." 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin is expected to arrive in Milwaukee. Article lists Wisconsin soldiers by name arriving in Chicago 48 hours earlier. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-7d** *Daily Wisconsin*, January 13, 1864, p. 1. "Arrival of the  $6^{th}$  Wis. Their Formal Reception To-day." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-7e** *Daily Wisconsin*, January 15, 1864, Daily Wisconsin, p. 1. "The Reception of the Sixth: Interesting Exercises Yesterday." Includes reception and dinner description along with roster of officers present, by company, as members return home. 6 pgs.

- **L2014-10-7f** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 2, 1864, p.1 "Arrival of a Detachment of the Old Second at Madison." The combat history of the sixteen men on furlough. 1 pg. **L2014-10-7g** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 11, 1864, p. 1. "Sergeant J. A. Wantrous [sic]..." Has re-enlisted. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7h** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 20, 1864, p. 1. "Returning to the Field." Seventh Wisconsin returns and officer rosters down to the company level. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7**i *Daily Wisconsin*, February 23, 1864, p. 1. "Gone to the War Again." 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin travels through Chicago on its way east. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7**j *Daily Wisconsin*, March 26, 1864, p. 1. "Number and Location of Wisconsin Troops."
- **L2014-10-7k** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 5, 1864, p. 2. "Sketch of the History and Operations of the 4<sup>th</sup> Cavalry, Wisconsin Volunteers." Mustered in through Camp Utley in Racine, WI. Observed the passing of the forts of New Orleans and participated in other Louisiana operations. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 17, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7m** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 18, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7n** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 19, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded in the recent Battles under Grant." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-70** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 21, 1864, p.1. "The Roll of Honor. Additional Wisconsin Wounded." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7p** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 21, 1864, p.2. "A Graphic Battle Picture!" Spotsylvania. "Particulars of Gen. Wadsworth's Death." 8 loose pgs.
- **L2014-10-7q** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 23, 1864, p.?. "Killed and Missing of the 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7r** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 24, 1864, p. 1. "Col. Robinson." 7<sup>th</sup> Regiment strength after six days of fighting. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7s** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 24, 1864, p. 2. "The following extract..."  $6^{th}$  Wisconsin's arms and equipment among the best in condition following an inspection of the  $4^{th}$  division of the  $5^{th}$  army corps. "The Funeral of Major-General Wadsworth." 1pg.
- **L2014-10-7t** *Daily Wisconsin,* March 26, 1864, p. 1. "Number and Location of Wisconsin Troops." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7u** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 27, 1864, p. 1. Thos. W. Plummer, Co. C,  $6^{th}$  Wisconsin is not dead. 1pg.
- **L2014-10-7v** *Daily Wisconsin,* May 27, 1864, p. 4. "From the Old Second Wisconsin Losses in Recent Battles Letter from Capt. Otis. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7w** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 28, 1864, p. 1. "Letter from Brig. Gen. Cutler." Concerns casualties in Wilderness campaign. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7**x *Daily Wisconsin*, May 28, 1864, p. 2. "The Funeral of Major-General Wadsworth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7y** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 29, 1864, p. 4. "From the Old Second Wisconsin Losses in Recent Battles Letter from Capt. Otis." Casualties of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7z** *Daily Wisconsin*, June 3, 1864, p. 2. "The Condition of Virginia." Farms and croplands. Also describes the area around Spotsylvania Courthouse. See also column 2, a description of Col. Bailey's dam in the Red River campaign. 2 pgs.

- **L2014-10-7aa** *Daily Wisconsin,* June 13, 1864, p. 1. "The Glorious, Old Second Coming Home."  $2^{nd}$  Wisconsin regimental history. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7bb** *Daily Wisconsin*, June 16, 1864, p. 1? "The Second Wisconsin Regiment." Returns home. Includes message to the regiment from L. Cutler. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7cc** *Daily Wisconsin,* June 22, 1864, p. 1. "The Gallant Second Regiment." Honors Ceremony in Madison. Includes portion of an article listing the numbers of recruits in 1861 and July 2, 1862 from the State of Wisconsin.
- **L2014-10-7dd** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 9, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Sick and Wounded at Philadelphia." By name. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7ee** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 11, 1864, p. 1. "Deaths of Wisconsin Soldiers in Washington Hospitals." Also includes an article describing *The New Ironsides*, Union warship, and a portion of an article describing the entry of Maximilian into Mexico City. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7**ff *Daily Wisconsin*, July 13, 1864, p. 1. "Impromptu Lines of a soldier of the old Second Wisconsin." Poetry. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7gg** *Daily Wisconsin*, July 25, 1864, p. 1. "Return of a Portion of the 6<sup>th</sup>" Mustered out. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7hh** *Daily Wisconsin,* July 29 1864, p. 2. "From the Army of the Potomac." Description of Union camps near Petersburg. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7**ii *Daily Wisconsin,* July 29, 1864, p. ? "From the Army of the Potomac." Headquarters visit to Generals Cutler and Bragg and a view of the Petersburg lines. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7**jj *Daily Wisconsin,* August 24, 1864, p. 4. "Another Struggle for Weldon Road." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7kk** *Daily Wisconsin,* September 1, 1864, p. 1. "State Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7**ll *Daily Wisconsin*, September 3, 1864, p. 2. "Battles Around Petersburg." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7mm** *Daily Wisconsin,* September 26, 1864, p. 2. "Speech of Gen. Cutler in New York." Comments on the Chicago platform and presidential candidate McClellan. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7nn** *Daily Wisconsin,* October 31, 1864, p. 1. "Home Department: Personal Intelligence." Concerns Gen. Cutler's health. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-700** *Daily Wisconsin*, November 12, 1864, p. 1. "The Vote of Wisconsin Soldiers." Majority for Lincoln. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7pp** *Daily Wisconsin,* November 16, 1864, p. 1. "The Army Votes Against Surrender." ...and for Lincoln. Includes some Wisconsin regimental vote tallies. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7qq** *Daily Wisconsin,* December 15, 1864, p. 2. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-7rr** *Daily Wisconsin,* December 19, 1864, p. 2. "From the Army of the Potomac: Warren's Great Raid on the Weldon Railroad." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-7ss** *Daily Wisconsin,* December 21, 1864, p. 1. "Promotion of Gen. Cutler." 1 pg

## L2014-10-8 Folder VI, Daily Wisconsin, 1865

**L2014-10-8a** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 16, 1865, p. 2. "Military Appointments." 3<sup>rd</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup> 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup>, 12<sup>th</sup> Wis. Regts. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8b** *Daily Wisconsin,* January 28, 1865, p. 2. "Items from Grant's Army." Army life in winter. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-8c** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 10, 1865, p. 4. "The Army of the Potomac." Hatcher's Run. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-8d** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 14, 1865, p. 1. "Casualties in Wisconsin Regiments." Resulting from recent battles near Richmond. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8e** *Daily Wisconsin,* February 20, 1865, p. 1. "Wounded Wisconsin Soldiers." From February 5-7, near Petersburg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8f** *Daily Wisconsin,* March 4, 1865, p. 2. "Military Appointments." 1 pg. **L2014-10-8g** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 1, 1865, 1865, p. 4. "Morning Report. Successful Movement Beyond Hatcher's Run." See also, "Last Night's Reports. What Sherman is Doing." 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-8h** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 5, 1865, p. 1. "Casualties in Wisconsin Regiments." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8**i *Daily Wisconsin*, April 7, 1865, p. 1. "Glorious: Lee Surrenders." 3 copies. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8j** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 8, 1865, p. 1. "Casualties in Wisconsin Regiments." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-8k** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 10, 1865, p. 1. "Celebration of Lee's Surrender in the City." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-8** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 15, 1865, p. 4. "Prest. Lincoln is Dead!" 1 pg. **L2014-10-8** *Daily Wisconsin,* April 25, 1865, p. 1. "Letter from the Seventh Wisconsin." Relief of Warren; funeral news of Lincoln; hand-to-hand combat. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-8n** *Daily Wisconsin*, May 24, 1865, p. 4. "Washington, May 23." The Grand Review. 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-9 Milwaukee Sentinel, 1862.

**L2014-10-9a** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 22, 1862, p. 2. "Give the Privates a Chance." Gov. Salomon asks regimental commanders to suggest names of nco's or privates for promotion to the rank of lieutenant in newly commissioned Wisconsin regiments. 2pgs.

**L2014-10-9b** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 24, 1862, p. 1. Daniel Dill from 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin appointed colonel of the 25<sup>th</sup>.

**L2014-10-9c** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 25, 1862, p. 2. "Capt. John Mansfield." Controversy over the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin soldier appointed as Provost Marshal of Fredericksburg.

**L2014-10-9d** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 2, 1862, p. 2. "Letter from the Second Regiment," as it celebrates the 4<sup>th</sup> of July near Fredericksburg. Also,

"The Meeting—Some Things it Demonstrated." Mass meeting held to discuss bounty money and Lincoln's call for volunteers. 2Pgs.

**L2014-10-9e** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 6, 1862, p.1. "A Marked Compliment to the Gallant Sixth." From Brig. Gen. Gibbon. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 11, 1862, p. 2. "Sword Presentation," to Capt. Mason of 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin and remarks by Sgt. Watrows [sic.]. 2pgs.

**L2014-10-9g** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 13, 1862, p. 2. "From the Second Regiment." In camp near Fredericksburg. Also, "Condition of Affairs at Corinth, Miss." Concerns the cause of deaths occurring in the 17<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin there.

- **L2014-10-9h** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 16, 1862, p. 1. "Col. Cutler, Sixth Wisconsin." Col. Cutler's actions at Cedar Mountain. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-9i** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 21, 1862, p. 2. "Official Report of Col. Cutler." Maneuvers conducted on August 4. Also "Two Great Monitors," being constructed by Ericsson, includes construction details, following the success of his first ship at Hampton Roads. 5 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9j** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 27, 1862, p. 2. "Letter from the Sixth Regiment." Following the battle of Cedar Mountain. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9k** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 2, 1862, p. 1. "Col. Cutler." "Lieut.Col. Bragg." "Still More Ironclads." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-9l** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 2, 1862, p. 2. "Partial List of Officers Killed and Wounded." Lieut. Col. Bragg. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-9m** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 3, 1862, p. 1. "Lieut. Col. Bragg," wounded. Continued on next page. Also, "Stuart's Cavalry Raid on Manassas." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9n** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 4, 1862, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded," in late battles. Brawner Farm. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-90** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 4, 1862, p. 4. "Casualties of Wisconsin Regiments in the Recent Battles." Brawner Farm, 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-9p** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 6, 1862, p. 1. "The Wisconsin Regiments in Late Battles." Letter from Col. Cutler, Sixth Wisconsin, describes the regiment at Brawner Farm. Another article, "The Battle of Saturday Graphic Account," describes Second Bull Run. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9q** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 11, 1862, p.2. "Letter from Lieut. Hill. List of Killed and Wounded in Co. G, Second Wisconsin [from Aug. 28, 1862]." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9r** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 12, 1862, p. 1. "King's Division and the Wisconsin Brigade," at Brawner Farm. King hands over his command to Gen. Hatch. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9s** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 15, 1862, p. 1. "Personal," describes death of Sgt. J.J. Rose of  $7^{th}$  Wisconsin, 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-9t** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 15, 1862, p. 1. "Killed and Wounded of the Sixth Wisconsin," at Brawner Farm and Second Bull Run Campaign, 28<sup>th</sup> and 30<sup>th</sup> of August. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9u** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 16, 1862, p. 1. "King's Division in the Recent Battles Before Washington." Cedar Mountain, Brawner Farm, and the Second Bull Run Campaign. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9v** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 20, 1862, p. 2. "The Wisconsin Regiments." Brawner Farm. Also, "Victory of Sunday," Battle of South Mountain, Frog Gap. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9w** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 22, 1862, p. 1. "Death of Lieut. Col Bragg." Also, Wisconsin soldiers among the dead and wounded in Maryland. Also, "The Gunboat Essex on the Lower Mississippi." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9**x *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 23, 1862, p. 1. "The Wisconsin Regiments—Terrible Decimation," describing casualties from Antietam. Also, "Good News from New Mexico," describes the Sibley campaign. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-9y** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, September 24, 1862, p. 1. "From the Montgomery Guards." Concerns South Mountain. Also provides names of casualties from Antietam. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-9z** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 29, 1862, p. 1. "The Wisconsin Seventh." List of casualties from the Battle of South Mountain. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-9aa** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 8, 1862, p. 2. "The Sixth Wisconsin – Interesting Narrative." Letter from Frank Haskell to Col. Cutler recounting August 30 engagement at Bull Run, South Mountain and Antietam. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-9bb** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, October 9, 1862, p. 1. "The Second Wisconsin." Brawner Farm recounted with details concerning Battery B. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-9cc** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, October 9, 1862, p. 2. "Lieut. Col. Bragg in the Fourth." Supports the nomination of Bragg and his Republican candidacy from the Fourth Congressional District in Fond du Lac, Dodge County. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9dd** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 14, 1862, p. 2. "Personal." Concerns Col. Cutler of Sixth Wisconsin. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9ee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 16, 1862, p. 1. "Letter from Col.

Bragg– A Candidate for Congress and Defines his Position." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9ff** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 17, 1862, p. 1. "Bragg and the News." The *News* formally reads E. S. Bragg out of the Democratic Party.

**L2014-10-9gg** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 24, 1862, p. 1. "McClellan and the Western Troops." McClellan makes positive comments about the 19<sup>th</sup> Indiana. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9hh** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 27, 1862, p. 1. "Milwaukee Soldiers." 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. in hospital. 1pg.

**L2014-10-9ii** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 28, 1862, p. 1. "Personal." Col. Cutler. 1pg.

**L2014-10-9jj** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 31, 1862, p. 2. "Letter from Washington." Contains comment on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin at Antietam, including the story of Capt. Colville of Co. B. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-9kk** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, November 1, 1862, p. 1. "Burial of Major Schumacher." From 6<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup> Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9ll** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 8, 1862, p. 1. "Wisconsin Sick Soldiers." Incl.  $6^{th}$  &  $7^{th}$  Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9mm** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 15, 1862, p. 1. "Vote of the Second, Fifth and Sixth Regiments." Votes numbered by political parties by regiment. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9nn** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 20, 1862, p. 1. "Reorganization of the Army of the Potomac." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-900** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 25, 1862, p. 4. "Officers Dismissed for being Absent Without Leave." Incl. 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-9p** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 1, 1862, p. 1. "Recruiting for the Sixth Wisconsin." 1 pg.

## L2014-10-10 Milwaukee Sentinel, 1863.

**L2014-10-10a** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January ?, p.1. "The Grand Army has not Advanced!" 1pg.

**L2014-10-10b** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 5, 1863, p. 1. "The Grand Arm has not Advanced!" "Soldiers from Wisconsin in Hospital..." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-10c** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 12, 1863. "From the Army of the Potomac." 2 pgs.

- **L2014-10-10d** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, February 19, 1863, p. 1. "From the Bully Sixth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10e** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 11, 1863, p. 1. "Personal." Capt. Mason. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 14, 1863, p. 1. "Where is Hooker's Army?" 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10g** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, March 17, 1863. "Flag for Wisconsin Regiments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10h** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, March 20, 1863, p. 1. "Military Items." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10**i *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 21, 1863, p. 1. "Hospital Report of all Wisconsin Soldiers..." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10**j *Milwaukee Sentinel*, March 23, 1863, p. 1. "Honorable Appointment." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10k** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 23, 1863, p. 2. "From the Second Regiment." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10l** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 25, 18673, p. 1. "From the Army of the Potomac." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10m** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 28, 1863, p. 2. "From the Army of the Potomac..." 1pg.
- **L2014-10-10n** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 14, 1863, p. 1. "From the Army of the Potomac. Visit of President Lincoln..." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10o** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 15, 1863, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10p** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, April 17, 1863, p. 2. "The Old Flag of the Sixth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10q** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, April 23, 1863, p. 1. "Col. Cutler's Discharge." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10r** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 25, 1863, p. 2. "Justice to Wronged Officers." Revokes charges against Col. Cutler. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10s** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 13, 1863, p. 1. "Loss to Wisconsin Regiments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10t** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May14, 1863, p. 1. "Western Troops Sixth Wisconsin." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10u** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 22, 1863, p.2. "From the Iron Brigade," 2pgs.
- **L2014-10-10v** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 30, 1863, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10w** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 16, 1863, p. 4. "From Virginia: Lee Across the Rappahannock!" 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10**x *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 30, 1863, p. 4. "The Rebel Invasion. Lee's Entire Army in Pennsylvania. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10y** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 1, 1863, p. 4. "Sick and Discharged Wisconsin Soldiers." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10z** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 3, 1863, p. 4. "The War in the East. A Great Battle Progressing." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10aa** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 7, 1863, p. 1. "The Battle of Gettysburg Loss of the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10bb** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 13, 1863, p. 2. "A Characteristic Injustice." Achievements of Western soldiers overlooked by Eastern press. Includes comments by "Agate," Whitelaw Reid. 4 pgs.

- **L2014-10-10cc** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 14, 1863, p.1. "The Battle of Gettysburg-Loss of the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10dd** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 15, 1863, p. 1. "Loss of the Seventh Regiment at Gettysburg." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10ee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 15, 1863, p. 1. "Casualties in Company D, Second Wisconsin. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10ff** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 20, 1863, p. 1. "A Letter from the Sixth Regiment." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10gg** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 24, 1863, p. 1. "The Last Fight of the Iron Brigade." Gettysburg. See also, "Letter from Rosecrans Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10hh** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, July 24, 1863, p. 2. "Keep the Soldier's Letters." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10**ii *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 25, 1863, p. 2. "The following is a list of sick and wounded...at Germantown, July 13, 1863. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10jj** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 27, 1863, p. 2. "Wisconsin Wounded at Gettysburg Their Condition and Feeling." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10kk** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 29, 1863, p. 1. "The Late Lieutenant Colonel George H. Stevens of the Second Wisconsin Regiment." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10ll** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 31, 1863, p. 1. "The Wisconsin Regiments East." Letter from W. Y. Selleck, Secretary, Soldiers' Aid Society. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10mm** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 3, 1863, p. 1. "Transferred to the Invalid Corps." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10nn** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 5, 1863, p. 1. "Personal." Col. Bragg. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-1000** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 6, 1863, p. 1. "Personal." Maj. John Mansfield. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10pp** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 8, 1863, p. 2. "Sick and Wounded Soldiers in Baltimore Hospital." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10qq** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 10, 1863, p. 1. "Killed at the Battle of Gettysburg." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10rr** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 10, 1863, p. 2. "The Wisconsin Sharpshooters at Manassas Gap." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10ss** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 14, 1863, p. 2. "The Army How it is Paid and Cared for." Based on *Army Pay Digest*. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10tt** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 19, 1863, p. 1. "Resignation of Gen. Cutler." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10uu** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 22, 1863, p. 3. "Soldiers' Health." How to keep them healthy in 22 steps. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-10vv** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 24, 1863, p. 1. "Our Soldiers in the Field." Col. Morrow. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10ww Milwaukee Sentinel,** August 27, 1863, p. 1. "The Flag of the Old Sixth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10**xx *Milwaukee Sentinel*, September 18, 1863, p. 1. "The Army of the Potomac." Current events. 1 pg.
- **L20214-10-10yy** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 22, 1863, p. 1. "Summary of State News." Flag for the First Brigade of the First Division. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-10zz** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 23, 1863,p. 2. "The Record of the Iron Brigade." Losses by battle from Gainesville through Gettysburg and losses through wounds by year. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10aaa** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, October 2, 1863, p. 2. "Graybacks." Bugs. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10bbb** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 15, 1863, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade." Coming home to recruit. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10ccc** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 16, 1863, p. 4. "Latest News." Headlines. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10ddd** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 21, 1863, p. 4. "From Virginia. Lee Retreating to the Rapidan. The Campaign at an End." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10eee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 26, 1863, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade." Not coming home to recruit. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10fff** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 26, 1863, p. 1. "Resignation of Gen. Lucius Fairchild." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10ggg** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 28, 1863, p. 2. "The Iron Brigade–Letter from Gen. Gibbon." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10hhh** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 9, 1863, p. 4. "Sunday Night's Dispatches From Virginia." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10**iii *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 16, 1863, p. 1. "How the Soldiers Vote." Lewis vs. Palmer. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10jjj Milwaukee Sentinel,** November 17, 1863, p. 1. "How the Soldiers Vote." Lewis vs. Palmer. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10kkk** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 31, 1863, p. 4. "Latest News. From Virginia, From Madison, From New Orleans." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10lll** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 12, 1863, p. 1. "Letter from Gen. Cutler—List of Men of First Brigade in Libby Prison." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-10mmm** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 12, 1863, p. 2. "Winter Quarters." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-10nnn** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 14, 1863, p. 1. "List of Wisconsin Officers in Libby Prison." 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-11 Milwaukee Sentinel, 1864.

**L2014-10-11a** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 9, 1864, p. 1. "The Sixth Regiment to Come Home." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-11b** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 13, 1864, p. 1. "The Gallant Sixth to Arrive Today."

**L2014-10-11c** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 13, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight Dispatches. From Madison. Return of the Seventh Regiment."

**L2014-10-11d** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 14, 1864, p. 1. "Reception of the Sixth Regiment." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-11e** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 15, 1864, p. 2. "The Condition of the Potomac." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-11f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 16, 1864, p. 2. "Roster of the Sixth Regiment." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-11g** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 23, 1864, p. 2. "The Spring Campaign of the Army of the Potomac." Operational Outline. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-11h** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 25, 1864, p. 4. "The Charge of the Sixth at Gettysburg." 1 pg

**L2014-10-11i** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 28, 1864. "Letter from the Federal Capital." "Col. Bragg." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-11j** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, January 29, 1864, p. 1. "State News." Co. B,  $6^{th}$  Regt. 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-11k** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 4, 1864, p.1. "Personal, Col. Robinson of the Seventh Regiment." 1 pg..
- **L2014-10-11l** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 13, 1864, p. 1. "Col. Frank A. Haskell." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11m***Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 20, 1864, p. 1. "Departure of the Sixth Regiment." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11n** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 20, 1864, p. 1. "Welcome to the Iron Brigade." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-110** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 26, 1864, p. 2. "The Army Become Abolitionists." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11p** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 26, 1864, p. 1. "Gen. Grant with the Army of the Potomac—Its Reorganization." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11q** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 31, 1864, p. 2. "From the Army of the Potomac." Reorganization. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11r** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 4, 1864, p. 3. "Why has the Army of the Potomac made such Small Progress---A Very Able Review and Retrospect." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11s** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, April 6, 1864, p. 2. "Letter from the Fifth Wisconsin Regiment." Morale and daily life in the Army of the Potomac 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11t** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 7, 1864, p. 1. "State News. Military Appointments." Includes 2<sup>nd</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11u** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 8, 1864, p. 2. "The Army of the Potomac –Summary of the Re-Organization." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11v** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 14, 1864, p. 2. "The Army of the Potomac." Mud. Getting Ready. Gen. Grant Headquarters. 3 pg.
- **L2014-10-11w** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 14, 1864, p. 2. "From the Army of the Potomac. "Further Changes." Rain and Reinforcements. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11**x *Milwaukee Sentinel*, April 23, 186, p. 1. "The Army of the
- Potomac." Preparations for the coming campaign and estimated strength. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11y** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 23, 1864, p. 1. "Commandant of Post." Lloyd Harris of Sixth Wisconsin. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11z** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 23, 1864, p. 2. "Military Movements." Waiting to move. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11aa** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 30, 1864, p. 1. Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11bb** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, **April 30, 1864, p. 2.** "Sketch of the History and Operations of the Fourth Cavalry." 2 pgs. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11cc** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, May 6, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight
- Despatches[sic.]. Stirring Intelligence. The Spring Campaign Begun!" 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11dd** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, May 7, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight
- Despatches[sic.]. Grant's Army Out of the Wilderness." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 9, 1864, p. 4. Sunday Night's Dispatches. Glorious News. Grant Gains a Brilliant Victory!" 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ff** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 10, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Soldiers in Hospitals at Annapolis Maryland." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11gg** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 11, 1864, p. 1. "Gen. Wadsworth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11hh** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 13, 1864, p. 1. "Gen. Wadsworth's Military Career A Correction." 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-11ii** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 13, 1864, p. 4. "Latest News. The Giant Struggle in Virginia!" 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11jj** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 14, 1864, p. 4. "Latest News. Great Battle Thursday." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11kk** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 18, 1864, p. 1. "From the Fifth Regiment." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11ll** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 19, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Killed and Wounded in the Late Battle." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11mm** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 21, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Wounded at Washington List of Officers Killed and Wounded." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11nn** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 23, 1864, p. 4. "Latest News from Grant's Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-1100** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 24, 1864, p. 1. "The Losses of the Heroic Old Seventh." 5 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11pp** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 25, 1864, p. 1. "List of Wisconsin Soldiers Killed and Wounded in the Recent Battles in Virginia." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11qq** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, May 25, 1864. "Major Plummer Not Killed.  $6^{th}$  Wis. Vols. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11rr** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 25, 1864. "An Insane Soldier Attempts to Commit Suicide." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ss** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 26, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight Despatches [sic.] From Grant's Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11tt** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 27, 1864, p. 1. "From the Sixth Wisconsin–Losses in the Recent Battles." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11uu** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 28, 1864, p. 4. "From Grant's Army. Details of the Crossing of the North Anna." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11vv** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 30, 1864, p. 4. "From Grant's Army. Positions of the Opposing Armies." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ww** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 31, 1864, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11**xx *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 1, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight Despatches [sic.]Dispatches from Sec'y Stanton." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11yy** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 4, 1864, p. 1. "List of Wounded Wisconsin Soldiers." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11zz** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 6, 1864, p. 2. "Death of Captain Converse." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11aaa** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 6, 1864, p. 4. "Latest From Grant. The Enemy's Lines Assaulted." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11bbb** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 7, 1864, p. 2. "Gen. James Wadsworth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ccc** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 7, 1864, p. 2. "Mustering Out Soldiers whose Terms have Expired." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11ddd** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 11, 1864, p. 1. "List of Sick and Wounded Wisconsin Soldiers at Washington." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11eee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 13, 1864, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11**fff *Milwaukee Sentinel*, June 14, 1864, p. 1. "Coming Home." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ggg** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 17, 1864, p. 1. "The Second Wisconsin Regiment." 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-11hhh** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 18, 1864, p. 4. "Latest News. From Grant's Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11**iii *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 18, 1864, p. 1. "Reception of the Second." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11jjj** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 20, 1864, p. 2. "Losses of the 6<sup>th</sup> Regiment, from May 15th to June 8<sup>th</sup>." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11kkk** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, June 20, 1864, p. 1. "Latest News.
- Dispatch from Sec'y Stanton. Petersburg still in Possession of the enemy." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11lll** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 20, 1864, p. 4. "From Madison. Arrival and Reception of the Second Regiment." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11mmm** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 21, 1864, p. 1. "The Second Regiment." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11nnn** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 25, 1864, p. 4. "Midnight Despatches [sic.] from Madison." 7<sup>th</sup> Regiment. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11000** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* June 28, 1864, p. 1. "The Seventh and Thirty-sixth Regiments Interesting Details." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11ppp** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 1, 1864, p. 1. "A Soldier's Opinion o Grant's Campaign." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11qqq** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 13, 1864, p. 1. "Deaths of Wisconsin Soldiers in Washington Hospitals." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11rrr** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 25, 1864, p. 1."Veterans of the Sixth." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11sss** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* July 28, 1864, p. 2. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ttt** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 11, 1864, p. 1. "To the Veterans of the  $5^{th}$  and  $2^{nd}$  Wisconsin."
- **L2014-10-11uuu** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 22, 1864, p. 4. "Dispatch from Secretary Stanton." Weldon RR. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11vvv** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 29, 1864, p. 1. "Captain Daily." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11www** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 29, 1864, p. 3. "Vet." Poem. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11**xxx *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 2, 1864, p. 1. "Military Appointments. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11yyy** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 19, 1864, p. 2. "Stirring Letter from Grant's Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11zzz** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* September 21, 1864, p. 1. Voices from the Army Patriotic Speech by Gen. Cutler of the Iron Brigade." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11aaaa** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 3, 1864, p. 1. "How the Soldiers Vote." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11bbbb** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 18, 1864, p. 2. "How the War Commenced." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11cccc** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 22, 1864, p. 4. "Evening Dispatches. From New York. Another Forward Step." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11dddd** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 9, 1864, p. 2. "Escape of Union Officers." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11eeee** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 22, 1864, p. 1. "Wisconsin Military Vote 1863 and 1864." For Lewis and Palmer, Lincoln and McClellan. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11ffff** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 2, 1864, p. 1. "A Dinner for the Iron Brigade." 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-11gggg** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 13, 1864, p. 4. "From Grant's Army. Another Federal Victory. Warren Whips the Enemy at [Hatcher's Run.]" 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-11hhhh** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 14, 1864, p. 4. "From Grant's Army. Warren's Expedition." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-11**iiii *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 19, 1864, p.1. "Gen. Warren's Expedition." 4pgs.
- **L2014-10-11jjjj** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* December 24, 1864, p. 1. "Military Appointments. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-12 Folder X, Milwaukee Sentinel, 1865.

**L2014-10-12a** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 4, 1865, p. 1. "Escaped." 6<sup>th</sup>

Wisconsin prisoner held in South Carolina. 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-12b** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 4, 1865, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12c** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 11, 1865, p. 2. "List of Wisconsin Soldiers Buried at Annapolis, Md. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12d** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 21, 1865, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12e** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 8, 1865, p. 1. "Deaths of Wisconsin Soldiers at Salisbury, N. C." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 8, 1865, p. 4. "From Grant's Army." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12g** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 10, 1865, p. 4. "From Grant's Army. Details of Recent Battles." 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12h** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 11, 1865, p. 4. "From Grant's Army." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12**i *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 16, 1865, p. 1. "From the Fifth Regiment." 3pgs.
- **L2014-10-12j** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 17, 1865, p. 1. "The Potomac Army A Graphic Description of the repulse on Monday." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12k** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 18, 1865, p. 1. "List of Wisconsin Soldiers Wounded in the Recent Movement Near Petersburg." 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12l** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 24, 1865, p. 1. "Losses of

Wisconsin Regiments in Recent Virginia Battles --- The Old Iron Brigade Wins New Laurels." 1 pg.

- **L2014-10-12m** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 1, 1865, p. 1. "Losses of the 7<sup>th</sup> Regiment in the recent Battle in Virginia." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12n** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 6, 1865, p. 2. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-120** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 16, 1865, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12p** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 21, 1865, p. 4. "The Campaign About to Open." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12q** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 27, 1865, p. 1. "Military Appointments." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12***r Milwaukee Sentinel*, April 1, 1865, p. 1. "The Fifth Corps." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12s** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 1, 1865, p. 1. "From Grant's Army." 6 pgs.

- **L2014-10-12t** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April ?, 1865, p. 4. "The Confederacy Played Out!!" 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12u** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 3, 1865, p. 4. "Glorious News!" 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12v** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 6, 1865, p. ? Losses of Wisconsin Regiments in Recent Battles." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12w** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 7, 1865, p. 2. "Casualties Wisconsin Soldiers." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12**x *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 7, 1865, p. 1. "The Battle of Five Forks." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-12***y Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 10, 1865, p. 4. "The Rebellion Ended." 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-12z** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* April 13, 1865, p. 1. "Lee's Surrender How His Army Was Cut Off and Surrendered." 1 pg.

# L2014-10-13 Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph, Milwaukee Telegraph and National Tribune.

- **L2014-10-13a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 23, 1883, p. 2. "The Old Iron Brigade: The Association Holds its Second Annual Reunion at LaCrosse." 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 27, 1885. "Its Fifth Annual Reunion at Madison The 16<sup>th</sup> and 17<sup>th</sup>." 5 pgs. with notes.
- **L2014-10-13c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* August 28, 1887, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade." Call for the Seventh Annual Reunion. 7 pgs.
- L2014-10-13d Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph, September 11, 1887. "The Iron Brigade." Organizational history and memories. 6 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13e** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 18, 1887, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade. The Seventh Annual Reunion in this City." Includes roster of attendees by regiment. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13f** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 29, 1889, p. 3. "They Meet Again: The Largest of the Iron Brigade Reunions." Milwaukee Reunion. Includes roster of attendees. 7 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13g** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* March 11, 1888. "Wisconsin Heroes." "Commemorating [sic.] the Men Who Fell at Gettysburg." Description of Wisconsin monuments scheduled to be erected at Gettysburg. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-13h The** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* November 28, 1891. "In the Iron Brigade: The Heroic Deeds of the Twenty-Fourth Michigan." History of the regiment from Fredericksburg to the Wilderness. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13i The** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* March 21, 1896. "Famous Iron Brigade: How the Title Was Honorably Gained and Loyally Sustained. Where Are the Veterans Now?" 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13j** The *Milwaukee Telegraph*, September 12, 1896, p. 1. "The Iron Brigade: Reunion at Baraboo and Devil's Lake... Happy Gathering at St. Paul Encampment." Preview of the coming reunion. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13k The** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* September 26, 1896, p. 1. "Gen. Bragg, The New President." Reunion Account. 8 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13l The** *Milwaukee Telegraph*, September 26, 1896, p. 1. "Gen. Bragg, The New President." Reunion Account. Similar copy to previous article but with additional letters. 10 pgs.
- **L2014-10-13m** *National Tribune,* April 7, 1892, p. 4. "J. M. Perry, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis." 1 pg.

#### HISTORY OF THE IRON BRIGADE

**L2014-10-14 Iron Brigade Photos:** in two parts. Donation from Lance Herdegan along with larger (8x10) photos and biographical information for 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin volunteers, includes 1902 Zogbaum (Rufus Fairchild) painting and 21 photos from UW-Platteville of Iron Brigade members (6<sup>th</sup> and &7<sup>th</sup> Wis.) Researchers may study the photos but the Civil War Museum does not own the rights for any photo duplication.

**L2014-10-14a** "Copies of Craig Johnson's Iron Brigade CDU Album." Includes list of names (4 paper sheets) and 14, 3 x 5 photos of Iron Brigade members.

**L2014-10-14b** Beech, 24<sup>th</sup> Mich.

**L2014-10-14c** Blanchard, G. W. Co. G, 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14d** Butt, C.M. 48<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14e** Farquharson, Hival D. Co. C, 25<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14f** Joslin, William

**L2014-10-14g** Rusk, Jeremiah

**L2014-10-14h** Rusk, Jeremiah

**L2014-10-14i** Smith, Lyman, 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14i** Warel, A. J. 1<sup>st</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14k** Webster, James

**L2014-10-14l** Unidentified A

L2014-10-14m Unidentified B

L2014-10-14n Unidentified C

**L2014-10-14o** Unidentified D

**L2014-10-14p** Capt. Plummer, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14q** Unidentified Corporal, Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. (from Herb Peck, Jr., Nashville, Tenn.

**L2014-10-14r** Moy, John, Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14s** Unidentified Officer, From album of *carte-de-visites* of Civil War Officers, Mainly 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. State Historical Society of Wisconsin (x3) 40190.

**L2014-10-14t** Gen. L. Fairchild, Gen. E. S. Bragg, Gen. John Gibbon. E. R. Curtis, Madison, photographer. WHI (x3) 11027. State Historical Society of Wisconsin.

**L2014-10-14u** handwritten Notes. Catalog 16 (8X10) photos in folder from Archives of University of Wisconsin – Platteville (ARC)

**L2014-10-14v** Bishop, James, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14w** Brooks, C.M. 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14x** Carver, Edward, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14y** Cooley, Geo., 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14z** Fulks, James, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14aa** Gill, William, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. (?)

**L2014-10-14bb** Harris, James (?), Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14cc** Hitchcock, Stanbury, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14dd** Howard, John, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14ee** Kaump, Henry, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. (?)

**L2014-10-14ff** Malloy, Capt. Adam. Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.(?) Later 17<sup>th</sup> Wis.—12/10/61.

**L2014-10-14gg** Miles, William, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14hh** Moore, M., 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. (?)

L2014-10-14ii Munden, Frederich, 7th Wis.

L2014-10-14jj Roberts, Herbert, 7th Wis.

**L2014-10-14kk** Roemer, Isaac, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. (?)

**L2014-10-14ll** Thomas, F, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis.

**L2014-10-14mm** Photo reproductions of R. F. Zogbaum painting, 1902, including 1 B&W photo, 2color photos and 1 negative.

L2014-10-14nn Zogbaum, R.F. Painting B&W Photo

L2014-10-1400 Zogbaum, R.F. Painting Color Photo

**L2014-10-14pp** Zogbaum, R.F. Painting Color Photo

**L2014-10-14qq** Zogbaum, R.F. Photo Negative

**L2014-10-14rr** Identification Tag. R. Corcoran (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.) Lewis Briggs (2<sup>nd</sup> Wis.) and Edw. A. Whaley (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.)

**L2014-10-15 County Histories.** Folder. Bibliographies of Wisconsin (primarily) county histories.

**L2014-10-15a** *History of Washington Co. O. w/Illustrations and biographical sketches.* Cleveland, Ohio, H. Z. Williams Bro., 1881.

**L2014-10-15b Filby, P. William,** *A Bibliography of American County Histories* Baltimore, Genealogical Pub. Co., 1985. (For Wisconsin by county.)

**L2014-10-15c** *United States Local Histories in the Library of Congress; a bibliography,* edited by Marion J. Kaminkow. Baltimore, Magna Carta Books, 1974, Vol. 3.

## Brigade Reunions and Post Civil War Histories (G. A. R.)

**L2014-10-16 Iron Brig. Assoc. 1.** Miscellaneous materials concerning reunion meetings.

L2014-10-16a Iron Brigade Association Meetings (from 1880-1926). List. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-16b** "Campfire Talk...Stories told by the Veterans at Iron Brigade Association Reunions." 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-16c** *The Civil War Round Table of Milwaukee*. January, 1989. Article on "1923 Reunion." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16d** *American Heritage.* March, 1990 article: "The Big Parade." Grand Review in Washington, May of 1865. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-16e Reunion Photo.** Oshkosh. 1886. 1pg.

**L2014-10-16f Reunion Photo.** Milwaukee. 1887. 1pg.

**L2014-10-16g Reunion Photo.** Whitefish Bay. 1898. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16h Reunion Photo.** Reunion Badges. 1882 & 1884. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16i Reunion Photo.** Reunion Badges. 1885 & 1886. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16j Reunion Photo.** Reunion Badges. 1887 & 1892. 1 pg.

L2014-10-16k Reunion Photo. Reunion Badges. 1897. 1 pg.

L2014-10-16l Reunion Photo. Reunion Badges. 1899. 1pg.

**L2014-10-16m Reunion Photo.** Reunion Badges. Date Not Noted. 1pg.

**L2014-10-16n Reunion Photo,** *Milwaukee Journal Green Sheet.* Milwaukee Reunion, 1923. See attached *Milwaukee Journal* Green Sheet article and photo from

July 29, 1978. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-160** *Oshkosh One Hundred Years a City*, p. 127. Photo of Iron Brigade Reunion of 1886. Printed at Oshkosh, Costa (sp.?) Pierce Printing Co. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16p Iron Brigade Reunion Roster** 1882, Milwaukee). Handwritten. 21 pgs.

**L2014-10-16q Letter to H. Michael Madaus.** Re: Iron Brigade Medal. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-16r Handwritten notes** on Iron Brigade reunions from 1884 – 1925. 14 pgs.

**L2014-10-16s Miscellaneous notes** and materials on Iron Brigade. Includes material on G.A.R., a portion of a letter of recommendation from J. A. Watrous, supporting

the nomination of Douglas MacArthur to West Point, June 13, 1898. 9 pgs. **L2014-10-16t Draft:** *The Flags of the Iron Brigade.* By H. Michael Madaus and Richard Zeitlin. Includes a section on their rescue from the Madison fire in 1904. 40 pgs.

**Iron Brigade Association 2.** Iron Brigade Reunions of 1880, 1883, 1884.

**L2014-10-17** Reunion of 1880 – Milwaukee:

L2014-10-17a List of attendees. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-17b Draft of article.** Unnamed. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-17c Copy of "The Grand Reunion"** (1880). From *History of Milwaukee County.* 3 pgs.

L2014-10-17d Handwritten Notes on Reunion. 6 pgs.

## **L2014-10-18 Reunion of 1883** – La Crosse, WI.

**L2014-10-18**a *Morning Chronicle* September 13-15, 1883 7 pgs.

L2014-10-18b "Iron Brigade Quickstep" (Musical Score) 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-18c Civil War Round Table,** November, 1988. Newsletter recounts the October presentation of Lance Herdegan & William J. K.

Beaudot, featured speakers. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-18d Gibbon Monument.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-18e** *Portrait of an American: Charles G. Dawes.* Copy of Chapter One. 9 pgs

**L2014-10-18f** *Dictionary of American Biography.* From Vol. VII, pp. 236-237. John Gibbon. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-18g Notes on Sergeant Levi Beardsley,** Co. G, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-19 Reunion of 1884 - Milwaukee.

**L2014-10-19a Copy of Registration Papers** – 10 pgs.

L2014-10-19b Milwaukee Sunday Telegram, September 7, 1884, "Brothers All."

**L2014-10-19c** *Grant County Herald,*"The Iron Brigade." August 28, 1884. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-19d** *Grant County Herald,* "The Iron Brigade." September 4, 1884. 9 pgs.

# L2014-10-20 Admission Applications 1867-1872.

**L2014-10-20a** (Blue Book.) National Home for Disabled Volunteer Soldiers, Northwestern Branch, Milwaukee, WI. Compiled by Leslie E. Miljat, 1991. Burial places throughout Milwaukee County. 341 pgs. Includes loose material for WI and the 7<sup>th</sup> WI Admission Applications. 14 pgs.

## L2014-10-21 Veterans' Censuses 1895, 1905, 1923.

**L2014-10-21a 1895.** 12 pgs.

**L2014-10-21b 1905.** 12 pgs.

**L2014-10-21c 1923.** 26 pgs.

## L2014-10-22 Iron Brigade Reference Materials.

**L2014-10-22a Zeidler, Anita L. and Spransy, Ann H. (comp.).** List of the Dead: List of Wisconsin Volunteers in the Union Army From Milwaukee, Who Died in the Civil War from Action, Disease and Other Causes. Milwaukee Wisconsin, 1962. 21 pgs. **L2014-10-22b Dornbusch, Charles E.** (comp.). Regimental Publications & Personal Narratives of the Civil War: A Checklist. New York Public Library, 1962, Vol. I, pp. 75 – 93. Wisconsin. 19 pgs.

**L2014-10-22c** *American Decorations:* A List of Awards of the Congressional Medal of Honor, the Distinguished-Service Cross and the Distinguished-Service Medal, Awarded Under Authority of the Congress of the United States, 1862-1926.

Washington, D. C. United States Government Printing Office. (Various pages listing awards for Iron Brigade members of the 2<sup>nd</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup>, 12<sup>th</sup> WI, 14<sup>th</sup> WI Vol. Inf.) 9 pgs. **L2014-10-22d Frazar, Kirkland.** *The Pictorial Book of Anecdotes and Incidents* 

of the War of the Rebellion. (Excerpt). 6 pgs. L2014-10-22e Moore, Frank. The Civil War in Song and Story. New York: P.F. Collier, 1889. (Excerpt) 2 pgs.

# L2014-10-23 National Home.

**L2014-10-23a** Pictures of national home near Milwaukee (Wood), and other interior photos. 5 pgs.

# L2014-10-24 Nebraska Veterans.

**L2014-10-24a** Nebraska battalion of Wisconsin Ex-soldiers. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-24b**WI soldiers buried in NE – Iron Brigade soldiers. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10- 24c** MST (<u>Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph</u>) Article on WI soldiers in NE 10/30/1881. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-24d** Mock-up for *Blackhat* p. 9 WI/MI Iron Brigade burials. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-24e** "Iron Brigade Veterans Buried in Nebraska." Cover Letter and lists. 8 pgs.

## L2014-10-25 South Dakota Vets.

**L2014-10-25a Maps of Burial Sites.** Iron Brigade soldiers buried in S. Dakota. 4 pgs.

#### L2014-10-26 Cemeteries.

**L2014-10-26a Wood National Cemetery** (pamphlet and 4 inserts). 16 pgs.

**L2014-10-26b Largest Milwaukee Area Cemeteries**. April 1, 1985. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-26c Forest Home Cemetery.** Veterans Burial Locations. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-26d Union Cemetery.** Maps and Veterans Burial Locations. 20 pgs.

**L2014-10-26e Milwaukee Burials.** Various Locations. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-26f On the Record.** Sentinel Index, 1836-1890. 1 pg.

L2014-10-26g Iron Brigade Veterans Buried in Nebraska. 5 pgs.

L2014-10-26h Poplar Grove National Cemetery. Petersburg, VA. 1pg.

**L2014-10-26i Union Cemetery.** Kansas City, MO. 1 pgs.

**L2014-10-26j Loose Papers.** Service Records and Miscellaneous veteran information. 12 pgs.

## **L2014-10-27 Iron Brigade – Soldier Biographies:**

**L2014-10-27a** Individual Soldiers from 2<sup>nd</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry, last name letters beginning with J through T. Miscellaneous pages (taken pp. 381 through 756, from unknown Source. Vol. II). 69 pgs.

# L2014-10-28 Iron Brigade: Miscellaneous Notes, Papers, and Articles:

**L2014-10-28a** *Juneau County Star Times*, June 2, 1987. "Company K Days," Special pull out section opposite pg. 8. Photos. 8 pgs.

**L2014-10-28b Miscellaneous Handwritten Notes.** On battle tactics, history of the brigade, roster information, materials in hand for *Blackhat* publications. 10 pgs.

**L2014-10-28c** "The Uniform of the Iron Brigade: Part I – Shoes." 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-28d Iron Brigade Members.** Twenty 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. soldiers by company, identifying source, and service record (for some). 20 pgs.

L2014-10-28e Book Excerpt: If It Takes All Summer ... Spotsylvania. 14 pgs.

#### L2014-10-29 Blackhat Articles:

L2014-10-29a Issue #52. "Brigade Association." 3 pgs.

L2014-10-29b "Fitzhugh's Crossing." 3 pgs.

L2014-10-29c "Captain Strong's Escape." 2 pgs.

L2014-10-29d "Col. Cutler's General Orders." 5 pgs.

L2014-10-29e "More Fighters Less Talkers." 2 pgs.

L2014-10-29f "Frederick's Hall Raid." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-29g** "Fifty Cents a Day." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-29h "Voice of the Iron Brigade."** 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-29i** "Historic Profile of Lady Elgin." 9 pgs. Not for *Blackhat*. ??

L2014-10-29j "The Iron Brigade was drawn up at Belle Plain..." 2 pgs.

L2014-10-29k "Another photo of an Iron Brigade soldier..." 1 pg.

L2014-10-29l Photos. And Elon Brown, Co. F Material. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-29m** "Lost all anxiety." 2 pgs.

L2014-10-29n "U. S. Army FM 23-5. U. S. Rifle Caliber .30, M1." 27 pgs.

**L2014-10-29o "Men Piled Up and Cut Up."** *Blackhat* Issue #60, p. 4. See also Antietam Folder for primary source material behind the article. 1 pg.

# **L2014-10-30 Round Table.** Miscellaneous materials prepared for Milwaukee Civil War Round Table Presentation.

**L2014-10-30a** *Civil War Round Table,* **Newsletter.** October, 1988. Previews the presentation. 2 pgs.

L2014-10-30b Handwritten Notes. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-30c Draft Article.** Individual 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Soldiers. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-30d Draft Article.** Individual 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Soldiers at Gettysburg at Gettysburg. 18 pgs.

**L2014-10-30e** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph* **Articles.** On Gettysburg. 13 pgs.

**L2014-10-30f Maps.** Iron Brigade at Gettysburg. 12 pgs.

## L2014-10-31 Iron Brigade.

L2014-10-31a General Orders No. 24. Brig. Gen. Meredith. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-31b Presentation Ceremony.** Program Honors Campbell's Battery. August 28, 1962. 4 pgs.

L2014-10-31c Wisconsin Blue Book, "The Iron Brigade." 10 pgs.

L2014-10-31d Virginia Country. "The Civil War Forum." Sept.-Oct. Issue,

Year Unknown. "Virginia's Unwelcome Visitors, The Black-Hatted

Westerners of the Iron Brigade." Alan Nolan. 8 pgs.

L2014-10-31e Handwritten Notes. Iron Brigade Dates. 11 pgs.

**L2014-10-31f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* May 29, 1878. "Legacy to Officers..." and "The Iron Brigade." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-31g** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 27, 1862, p. 1. "Milwaukee Soldiers."1 pg.

**L2014-10-31h** *The Military History of Wisconsin.* Excerpt. 4 pgs.

L2014-10-31i Wisconsin in the War. Excerpt. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-31j Dyer's** *Compendium*. 6<sup>th</sup> Regiment Infantry. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-31k State Historical Society of North Dakota.** "The Correspondence of Ira Butterfield. 1st Wisconsin Regiment of Artillery. 9 pgs.

**L2014-10-31l Handwritten Notes. Charles M. Karsten.** Diary, 1862-1865. 21 pgs.

**L2014-10-31m Handwritten Notes.** Ira Bassett and Jehial S. Berry. 2 pgs.

## L2014-10-32 Roster 2<sup>nd</sup> Wis.:

**L2014-10-32a Roster.** Taken from *War of the Rebellion,* "Roster of Wisconsin Volunteers." Madison, WI, 1886. 22 pgs.

# L2014-10-33 2<sup>ND</sup> Wisconsin – Soldiers:

**L2014-10-33a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, September 28, 1879, p. 2. "Another Regiment." Edward P. Kellogg, Co. C. 2 pgs. See also "Lost All Anxiety," from *Blackhat* mock-up in *Blackhat* Articles folder. See also *Blackhat*, Issue #35, pp. 6-7.

**L2014-10-33b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* November 4, 1879, p. 2. "An Army Yarn." Description of Gravelly Run engagement. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-33c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph, November 16, 1879, p.? "The Splendid Second."* Article on officers and men of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin, during and after the war. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-33d** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, June 9, 1880, p. 5. "Hen's Fruit." Concerning 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-33e** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, May 4, 1884. "Hugh and Fred." 1 pg. **L2014-10-33f** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, October 30, 1897. "An Iron Brigade Company." Company B, 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-33g Photo in Envelope**. Grave marker of 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin soldier at Chancellorsville. See reverse side. 1pg.

**L2014-10-33h Sebonde and Frazier.** Discharge papers. 3 pgs.

## L2014-10-34 Index. History of the Sauk County Riflemen:

**L2014-10-34a** Draft Index prepared for *History of the Sauk County Riflemen* (Co. A,  $6^{th}$  Wis., 1909.), by William Beaudot, 1987. 19 pgs.

# L2014-10-35 Sauk County Riflemen. Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.:

**L2014-10-35a** Biography of Philip Cheek from 1909 book, *Soldiers and Citizens Album.* 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-35b** Draft of William Beaudot article on Philip Cheek for unknown journal. 3 pgs.

## L2014-10-36 Company B, The Prescott Guards.:

**L2014-10-36a** Excerpt from, Saxton, Mark L. *History of Pierce County, Wisconsin*. Spring Valley, Wisconsin, 1937. 9 pgs.

**L2014-10-36b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* December 12, 1886, p. 3. "The War's First Days." Written by John Marsh, former first lieutenant of the Prescott Guards. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-36c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* December 19, 1886, p. 3. "Early Days of the War" Written by John Marsh, former first lieutenant of the Prescott Guards. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-36d** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* January 16, 1887, p. 3. "Army Life Incidents." Written by John Marsh, former first lieutenant of the Prescott Guards. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-36e** William Beaudot article: "Company B, The Prescott Guards." Article developed from these resources. See also *Blackhat*, Issue # 64, pp. 2-4, #65, pp. 2-4, #67, pp. 2 and 5, #70, pp. 2, 10, and 11.

#### **L2014-10-37 Companies (Misc):**

**L2014-10-37a** *History of Crawford County.* Index of Wisconsin soldiers from Crawford County serving in various Wisconsin regiments, many for Company C,  $6^{th}$  Wisconsin.

# L2014-10-38 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Company D – Montgomery Guards, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin:

**L2014-10-38a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*. March 4,1883, p. 2. "A Tough One." Stories of camp life. In the Montgomery Guards. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-38b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, March 11, 1883, p. ? "The Tough One Again." Stories of camp life, 2 pgs. Also "The Old Army Stories." 2<sup>nd</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin included.

**L2014-10-38c** Appendix (Unknown source.) (Untitled) History of Montgomery Guards, organized Oct. 19, 1857. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-38d** Draft of Article (Unknown publication.) History of the Montgomery Guards by William Beaudot. 4 pgs.

# **L2014-10-39 Company E** (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.):

**L2014-10-39a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, January 4, 1880. "Bragg's Rifles, of Fond du Lac and Appleton – Where the Survivors Are." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-39b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* April 19, 1881. "A Weyauwega Meeting. The First War Meeting – Address by Captain Ed. Bragg – His Weyauwega Recruit." From 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Co. E. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-39c** *The Milwaukee Telegraph*, January 23, 1897. "Lawrence [College] in War." By J. A. Watrous. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-39d** "An Appleton Contribution." From Jerome Watrous Papers, State Historical Society, Madison WI.

**L2014-10-39e** Handwritten Notes on Company E by William Beaudot.

## **L2014-10-40 Company F** (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.):

**L2014-10-40a** Handwritten roster. Deaths. 2 pgs.

# **L2014-10-41 Company I** (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.):

**L2014-10-41a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* February 1, 1880. Pgs. 2-3. "A Sixth Wisconsin Company." Company I, The Anderson Guards from Vernon County, WI. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-41b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* October 14, 1883, p. 2. "Calling The Roll." Only nine of 100 left from Company I 22 years after the war began.

**L2014-10-41c** *History of Vernon County*, excerpts, original enlistments. Springfield, IL, Union Publishing Co., 1884. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-41d** *Vernon County Censor,* November 21, 1906, p. 1. "Reminiscences of War. General Rogers Recalls Thanksgiving Day Doings." Company I at Thanksgiving Day in 1863. 2 pgs.

# **L2014-10-42 Company K** (6<sup>th</sup> Wis.):

**L2014-10-42a** *Mauston Star*, May 1, 1861, "Hurrah For Juneau County!" Re-typed. Includes original roster of volunteers and list of original officers. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-42b** Post-war letter from J. A. Watrous to J. T. Hanson declining an invitation to Watrous, asking him to be present at the camp fire of the Angus S. Northrup post on January 1, 1885. Recalls original Company K, Lemonweir Rifles at Camp Randall and names several volunteers of the original unit, including Mickey Sullivan. 1pg.

**L2014-10-42c** *Mauston Star,* January 1, 1885. "Camp Fire." "Letter from Gen. R. R. Dawes." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-42d** *Mauston Star,* October 4, 1957. "Lemonweir Minute Men Led by General Dawes." Taken from Dawes's memoirs and describes the original formation of Company K. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-42e** Excerpt from 1904 volume (unnamed) that includes original roster of Company K. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-42f** Handwritten Notes. Reference. 1 pg.

# **L2014-10-43** Roster – Selected Wisconsin Unites including 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin:

**L2014-10-43a** First Regiment Infantry (Three Months) Roster of Field and Staff and by Company. Adjutant General's Office. 9 pgs.

**L2014-10-43b** Independent Battalion Second Infantry. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-43c** Sixth Regiment Infantry. Taken from Official Army Register. 1867. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-43d** Sixth Regiment Infantry. Taken from Roster Wisconsin Volunteers. 22 pgs.

**L2014-10-43e** Iron Brigade Band. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-43f** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. References in OR Volumes. 3 pgs.

## L2014-10-44 Transfers to Other Regts:

**L2014-10-44a** Handwritten notes. Transfers of men from their original  $6^{th}$  Wis. companies to other units. 18 pgs.

**L2014-10-44b** Clayton E. Rogers and Gottleib Schweizer. Biographies and unit transfers, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 2 pgs.

#### **Battles and Actions**

**L2014-10-45** 6<sup>th</sup> **Wis. Pre-Gainesville** (Brawner Farm).

**L2014-10-45a** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 2, 1862. "Letter from the Second Regiment." 4<sup>th</sup> of July in Virginia, comments on Gen. Pope and a list of 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin officers from July 12, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-45b** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 16, 1862. "Col. Cutler, Sixth Wisconsin." At Cedar Mountain. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-45c** *Milwaukee Sentinel*, August 21, 1862. "Official Report of Col. Cutler." 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. raid on Frederick Hall. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-45d** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August 27, 1862. "Letter from the Sixth Regiment." 1 pg.

## **L2014-10-46 Brawner Farm**. (Gainesville/Groveton.):

**L2014-10-46a** Robertson, James I. *The Stonewall Brigade.* Copy of pages 146-147. Brawner Farm action from Confederate viewpoint. 2Pgs.

**L2014-10-46b** Jordan, Mark. Gainesville: The Iron Brigade's First Fight." *Military Images.* March-April issue, 1985, pp. 16-25. 10pgs.

**L2014-10-46c** Typescript of original letter, September 4, 1862. Maj. Thomas Scott Allen of 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin writes on the Iron Brigade at Brawner Farm. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-46d** *Milwaukee Daily News*, September 4?, 1862. "Bravery of the Wisconsin Regiments." 2<sup>nd</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. Brawner's Farm. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-46e** *Milwaukee Daily News*, September 9, 1862. "The Wisconsin Regiments Before Washington." Brawner Farm and Gen. King. 1pg.

#### **L2014-10-47 South Mountain:**

**L2014-10-47a** *The Milwaukee Telegraph,* August 24, 1895. "As a Boy in the Ranks Saw It. From Bull Run to South Mountain." Written by Z. B. Russell, Co. B, 7<sup>th</sup> Wis. Infantry. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-47b** See also Beaudot's reference note to See Also John Costigan, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. 1pg.

## L2014-10-48 Antietam:

**L2014-10-48a** *Milwaukee Daily News*, September 18, 1862. "The Second Sixth and Seventh." After Antietam. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-48b** *Milwaukee Daily News*, September 23, 1862. "Second Third, Sixth and Seventh. List of Killed and Wounded Thus Far Reported." Antietam. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-48c** *Milwaukee Daily News*, October 4, 1862. "Gibbon's Iron Brigade." Description of the Iron Brigade at Antietam. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-48d Mouston Star,** October 15, 1862. "Gibbon's Brigade in the Late Battles – Interesting Letter from Frank A. Haskell." Also, "Battle of Antietam." and "Battle of Corinth." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48e Eugene L. Anderson Letter,** Sept. 21, 1862. Letter with accompanying information by Beaudot describes the Battle of Antietam and the role of Company k, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 2Pgs.

**L2014-10-48f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* February 25, 1863. "The following is a list of deserters from the Thirty-fourth Wisconsin Drafted Militia." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48g** *Mauston Star,* April 22, 1863. p. 1. "How a Soldier Talks." Excerpts from a speech by Lt. Col. Dawes. Topice: "How Does the Army Like the Emancipation Proclamation.", "How Does the Army Like the Conscription Law?" and "What Does the Army think of the Copperheads?" Includes a filler commentary by "Artemus Ward." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48h** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* October 3, 1880. "An Old Army Report." A report written by Lt. Col. Edward Bragg concerning the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin at Antietam.

**L2014-10-48i** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* November 8, 1885, p 3/6. "Hospital Experiences." Keedysville after Antietam. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-48j** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* January 10, 1886, p 3. "An Hospital Angel." General Hatch's wife assists Wisconsin soldiers. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48k** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* December 15, 1894, p. 2. "Short Stories." From Antietam concerning John Gibbon. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48l The** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* January 26, 1895, p. 2. "Short Stories." Discusses Battery B and the Iron Brigade. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48m** *The Milwaukee Telegraph,* February 8, 1896, p. 5. "Gen. e. S. Bragg at Antietam." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48n** *The Milwaukee Telegraph,* December 10, 1898. "Old Man Are You Hurt?" A Tale of Antietam. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48o Letter from H. Michael Madaus to Ms. Lynn Wolf.** Regarding the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin color guard at Antietam. See also the *Blackhat* article, "Color Guard," by Madaus, Issue #54 which uses the information discussed in the letter and includes source material used to construct the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin color party in a diorama at the Wisconsin Veterans Museum. August 5, 1991, 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-48p Beaudot Research on Antietam.** Description of each company of 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Infantry at Antietam, based on Nolan's map of the battle.2 pgs.

**L2014-10-48q Antietam.** "I Dread the Thought of the Place." The Iron Brigade at Antietam. Book Chapter? 33 pgs.

## **Fredericksburg**

# L2014-10-49 Fredericksburg:

**L2014-10-49a** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegram,* April 3, 1881, p. 2/4. "The Night Before the Battle of Fredericksburg." Star Spangled Banner played between the lines in front of the Iron Brigade. 1 pg.

#### Chancellorsville

# L2014-10-50 Fitzhugh's Crossing:

**L2014-10-50a** "Among the Pontoons at Fitzhugh Crossing," by Lieut. Theron W. Haight. Pp 416-423. War Papers Read Before the Commandery of the State of Wisconsin, Military Order of the Loyal Legion of the United States. Vol. I. Milwaukee: Burdick, Armitage & Allen, 1891. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-50b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* October 24, 1886. "Fitzhugh Crossing." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin and 24<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin cross the Rappahannock River in pontoons during the 1863 Chancellorsville campaign. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-50c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* August 7, 1887, p. 3 "Fitzhugh Crossing." 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin and 24<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin cross the Rappahannock River in pontoons during the Chancellorsville campaign. Another account. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-50d** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* August 21, 1887, p. 3. "Fitz-Hugh Crossing." Attempts to correct earlier articles on the topic. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-50e** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 4, 1887, p. 3. Fitz-Hugh Crossing Again." Credits the entire Iron Brigade for the successful crossing. 1 pg. **L2014-10-50f** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* September 25, 1887. "Fitz Hugh Crossing." The Pontoon Boat Charge. Gives credit to the 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin and includes Colonel Bragg's official report. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-50g** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* March 25, 1888. "An Old Report. Colonel W. W. Robinson on Fitzhugh Crossing." Suggests new facts with this report. 3 pgs.

# **Gettysburg**

**L2014-10-51 Gettysburg.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin (see also Culp's Hill folder.):

**L2014-10-51a Earl M. Rogers letter** to J. A. Watrous concerning first day at Gettysburg. Page 1 of Rogers letter used in quote on p. 196 of <u>In the Bloody Railroad Cut</u>. Rogers photo also in photo section of book. Taken from J. A. Watrous Papers, Box 2, State Historical Society of Wisconsin. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-51b George Fairfield letter** to J. A. Watrous, undated. Page 1 of Fairfield article used in quote on p. 203 of <u>In the Bloody Railroad Cut</u>. Fairfield picture also in photo section of the book. See also Blackhat, Issue # 90, pp. 2-6. Taken from J. A. Watrous Papers, Box 2, State Historical Society of Wisconsin. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-51c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* June 22, 1884, p. 3/5. "The Second or Fifty-Sixth ---Which?" Argues that the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin and not the 56<sup>th</sup> Penn. opened the Battle of Gettysburg. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-51d** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* July 20, 1884, p. 3/4. "The Second or Fifty-Sixth ---Which?" Argues that the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wisconsin and not the 56<sup>th</sup> Penn. opened the Battle of Gettysburg. The analysis continues. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-51e Excerpt from Stine, J. H.**, *History of the Army of the Potomac.* "Gettysburg" chapter. Observations from 14<sup>th</sup> Brooklyn and 95<sup>th</sup> New York at the Railroad cut. 4 sheets.

**2014-10-51f Probable Seniority List.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin at Gettysburg. 1 pg. **L2014-10-51g Excerpt from MOLLUS V?** "The Battle of Gettysburg," the first day, pp. 231-245.

**L2014-10-51h The Morningside Notes.** "Guts and Good Leadership: The Action at the Railroad Cut, July 1, 1863. Article from Morningside Bookshop by D. Scott Hartwig on RR Cut. (1980's pub.) 12 pgs.

**L2014-10-51i Handwritten Notes.** Handwritten copy of quote from Lee's Lieutenants, vol. 3, p. 132. Action at foot of Culp's Hill, July 2. 1 pg.

## **L2014-10-52 Culp's Hill.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wis., July 2:

**L2014-10-52a Pages copied from,** *Memoirs of the 149<sup>th</sup> Regt. N. Y. Vol. Inft.* Stood next to 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. on July 2. Handwritten notes on New York regiments.

**L2014-10-52b** Untitled Early Draft for "An Incident on Culp's Hill." Wm. J. K. Beaudot research for *Blackhat* articles on "Culp's Hill Incident Pt.1," #14, beginning on p. 2 and "Culp's Hill Incident, Pt. 2" in #15, beginning on p. 2.

**L2014-10-52c "An Incident on Culp's Hill:"** Another Early draft of article. Wm. J. K. Beaudot research for *Blackhat* articles on "Culp's Hill Incident Pt.1," #14, beginning on p. 2 and "Culp's Hill Incident, Pt. 2" in #15, beginning on p. 2.

**L2014-10-52d "An Incident on Culp's Hill:** A later, corrected draft of article. Wm. J. K. Beaudot research for *Blackhat* articles on "Culp's Hill Incident Pt.1," #14, beginning on p. 2 and "Culp's Hill Incident, Pt. 2" in #15, beginning on p. 2.

**L2014-10-52e Loose Notes and Maps for Culp's Hill.** Wm. J. K. Beaudot research for *Blackhat* articles on "Culp's Hill Incident Pt.1," #14, beginning on p. 2 and "Culp's Hill Incident, Pt. 2" in #15, beginning on p. 2. 28 pgs.

# **L2014-10-53 Bachelder Gettysburg Map Correspondence**:

**L2014-10-53a Letter of Lt. Col. Rufus R. Dawes to General W. W. Dudley,** Dec. 2, 1878. Letter and Plate 18 and Plate 19 (3 copies) hand drawn (by Dawes) maps for the Iron Brigade and nearby units, July 1, 1863. For, *The Bachelder Papers: Gettysburg in Their Own Words, Volume I.* Morningside Press, 1994. 6 pgs.

## **L2014-10-54 Gettysburg Newspaper Articles:**

**L2014-10-54a** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* August, 5, 1863, p. 2. "The Iron Brigade – Interesting Correspondence." Letter from General Meredith to Governor of Wisconsin extolling the Iron Brigade for its actions at Gttysburg. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-54b** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* January 15, 1864, p. 1. "Reception of the Sixth Regiment – A Splendid Ovation." Regiment feted in Milwaukee and article includes description of action in railroad cut at Gettysburg. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-54c** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 23, 1864, p. 2. "The Gettysburg Dead – Their Reinterment ..." Describes the creation of the Soldiers' National Cemetery at Gettysburg, relics and ideas concerning early monuments at Gettysburg. 2 pgs.

#### **L2014-10-55 Wilderness:**

**L2014-10-55a "Battle of the Wilderness, and Death of General Wadsworth."** Chapter taken from War Papers. MOLLUS Commandery of Wis., 1891. Vol I. Milwaukee: Burdick, Armitage & Allen, 1891.3 pgs.

**L2014-10-55b Loose Sheets of Handwritten Notes.** Concerns Iron Brigade organization and actions in the Battle of the Wilderness, May 5, 1864 and May 31, 1864. 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-56 Weldon RR Folder:

L2014-10-56a Handwritten Notes. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-56b Draft for Weldon Rail Road.** See articles in *Blackhat,* #7, p. 4 and #8, p 4. On the Battle of Weldon Rail Road. Part of series for *Blackhat* incl. Hatcher's Run (2/65), Gravelly Run (3/65), Five Forks (4/65). Emphasizes the role of 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin in 1864-65, following the Battle of Gettysburg. 9 pgs.

**L2014-10-56c Draft for Article on Weldon Rail Road.** Southern point of view from Johnson Hagood and the South Carolina Brigade. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-56d Handwritten Notes on Weldon Rail Road.** From Dawes, Bragg, Battles & Leaders, Sauk Co. Rifleman, Shelby Foote, and E. B. Long. 12 pgs. **L2014-10-56e** "**The Bravest Act of the War.**" Beaudot article for *Civil War* magazine, Vol. VI. 8 pgs.

## L2014-10-57 Boydton Plank Road:

**L2014-10-57a Loose Sheets of Handwritten Notes** for this Action. Notes from primary sources includes material from *History of the Twenty-Fourth Michigan* and material from *History of 150<sup>th</sup> PA Vols.* 11 pgs

#### L2014-10-58 Hatcher's Run:

**L2014-10-58a Materials for "Hatcher's Run."** *Blackhat* articles, #10 beginning on p. 4 and #11 beginning on p. 2.

## **L2014-10-58b Loose Pages of Hatcher's Run Notes.** 19 pgs.

## L2014-10-59 Gravely Run:

L2014-10-59a "Gravelly Run." Draft of Article for Blackhat, #17, p. 4

**L2014-10-59b "Siege of Petersburg."** Map for Gravelly Run area. 2 copies, 2 pgs. Taken from Esposito, *Atlas of American Wars*.

**L2014-10-**59c **Handwritten Notes for Gravely Run,** *Blackhat,* #17, & #18. 7 pgs.

## **L2014-10-60 Appomattox:**

**L2014-10-60a Notes from John B. Gordon,** *Reminiscences of the Civil War,* includes pages from the book. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-60b** Army Life: A Private's Reminiscences of the Civil War. Xerox.

Member of the 7<sup>th</sup> South Carolina Cavalry. 4 pgs.

L2014-10-60c The Falling Flag, 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-60d Handwritten Notes.**10 pgs.

**L2014-10-60e** *Sentinel* **Index**. Alphabetical topical index to Sentinel newspaper articles. 23 pages.

#### **Commanders**

## **L2014-10-61** 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Vols. Commanders:

**L2014-10-61a** September, 1861 through December, 1864. Emphasis on post-Gettysburg commanders. 12 loose sheets.

## **Casualties**

# L2014-10-62 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Casualty Lists:

**L2014-10-62a Casualties.** Gainesville, South Mountain Antietam, Gettysburg, Mine Run, Wilderness, Petersburg, Weldon Rail Road, Hatcher's Run, Gravelly Run, Five Forks—by name and category (death, wound, captured, etc.) Source: AGG Wisconsin Adjutant General's Office. 37 loose sheets.

## **Photographs (Images)**

# **L2014-10-63** 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Photos:

**L2014-10-63a Then and Now.** A. L. Sweet, Philip Cheek and John Rothwell taken at Fairfax Va, Dec., 1862 and again at Baraboo Wis., Aug. 1906. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-63b Officers, Unidentified.** 21<sup>st</sup> Wisconsin Infantry. Iconographic Collections of State Historical Society, Madison, Wis. 18 photos, 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-63c Wounded Soldiers.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin primarily. Photo (8 x 10) and article includes 8 individuals. Accompanying article identifies them as Charles H. Houghton, Capt. Edward Whaley, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis., Lieut. Moretz Lowenstein, Lieut. W. H. Humphreys, Col. George Maxwell, Liut. W. C. Weeks (5<sup>th</sup> Mich. Cav.) and Lieut. J. G. Turke. Also present, Acting Assistant Surgeon, C. P. Porter. National Museum of Health & Medicine, Armed Forces Institute of Pathology.

**L2014-10-63d Wounded Soldiers.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin primarily. Photo (8x10) and article includes 8 individuals. Accompanying article identifies them as Charles H. Houghton, Capt. Edward Whaley, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis., Lieut. Moretz Lowenstein, Lieut. W.H. Humphreys, Col. George Maxwell, Lieut W.C. Weeks (5<sup>th</sup> Mich. Cav) and Lieut. J.G. Turke. Also presnt, acting Assistant Surgeon C.P. Porter. National Museum of Health and Medicine, Armed Forces Institute of Pathology. Notes. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-63e Frank Cottra.** Photo of his wound. Army Medical Museum. Notes. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-63f Ferdinand Lauersdorf.** Photo of his wound. Army Medical Museum. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-63g Chauncey Winsor**. Photo of his wound.Army Medical Museum. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-63h Melvin McAdams.** National Archives Records and Notes. 2 pgs.

#### <u>Flags</u>

#### L2014-10-64 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Flags:

Based on work by H. Michael Madaus, articles and books.

**L2014-10-64a** Unit Designation: 6<sup>th</sup> Regiment of Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry. Detailed description of regimental color. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-64b** "Not One Star Erased." The Flags of Wisconsin's Contingent of the "Iron Brigade." Part I – The Colors of the "Iron Brigade in the Service." By Howard Michael Madaus and Richard H. Zeitlin, Ph. D. 19 pgs.

L2014-10-64c Battle Honors on Flag of 6th. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-64d** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* October 1, 1982. "Bits of History Unfurled with state's Civil War flags." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-64e** *Milwaukee Journal*, September 30, 1962. "Forgotten glory: Old battle flags restored." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-64f Color Photo, Restored Flag.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-64g** "Into the Fray: The Flags of the Iron Brigade, 1861-1865." By Howard Michael Madaus. 50 pgs. text and 18 pgs. notes.

#### Uniforms

#### L2014-10-65 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Uniforms:

**L2014-10-65a** Handwritten Notes From Record Group 393, Entry 4381, National Archives. Iron Brigade unifroms issued. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-65b 2**<sup>nd</sup> **Wisconsin Infantry and Iron Brigade.** 1862. 7pgs. **L2014-10-65c "A New Photo."** Draft article for *Blackhat*, #32 pp. 2-3. 2 pgs.

#### L2014-10-66 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Vol. - Miscellaneous:

**L2014-10-66a Loose Note Sheets.** Dates of Engagements for 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. 5 pgs. **L2014-10-66b Summary Article on 6thWis.** Taken from *The Union Army:* "Wisconsin Regiments." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-66c 6thWisconsin Monument at Gettysburg.** Photo. 1 pg. **L2014-10-66d Handwritten Notes.** Milwaukee Population in 1860, original arrival of 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. In Milwaukee, July 28, 1861, Reception of 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. on their return to the state. 2 pgs.

#### **L2014-10-67** 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. Burials:

**L2014-10-67a** Burials in various locations, by cemetery name, soldier name, county of origin, burial plot, and service record summary. Also, stapled notes on South Mountain and Antietam deaths and burials. 32 pgs.

#### **Biographies**

#### L2014-10-68 Anderson, Eugene L., Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10-68a Biography** from *Soldiers and Citizens Album, Chicago: Grand Army Publishing Company*, pp. 602-603, 1890. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-68b Letter.** September 22, 1862 to parents concerning Antietam. 2 pgs.

## L2014-10-69 Andrews, Abraham D., Surgeon, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10-69a Gravesite Photo.** 2 photos

**L2014-10-69b** Service record. 1 pg

**L2014-10-69c Letter and Commission.** October 25, 1861. Commissioned as Second Assistant Surgeon for 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.3 pgs.

**L2014-10-69d Certificate.** July 2, 1862. Appointment at Assistant Surgeon for  $6^{th}$  Wis. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-69e Discharge Papers.** November 10, 1863. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-69f** Letter from Surg. In Chief, January, 1864. Supports Andrews' presence at the Battle of Gettysburg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-69g Letter from Pension Office.** April 24, 1865. Appoints Andrews as an Examining Surgeon for purpose of receiving a pension. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-69h State of Wisconsin.** February 3, 1877. Appointment Letter. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-69i Letter to Andrews.** Certifying Andrews winning the greatest number of votes for the state senate from Eau Claire. See also UW River Falls Archives for originals. 1 pg.

L2014-10-69j Andrews Note. See Company B. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-69k "A Doctor's Duty."** Article for *Blackhat* using original documents. Demonstrates the writing process used for articles. 3 copies, 10 pgs. Total

## L2014-10-70 Armstrong, Edgar B., Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-70a Gravestone photos**. 2 copies.

**L2014-10-70b** Handwritten service record. 1 pg.

L2014-10-70c Milwaukee Telegraph Biography. August, 4, 1894, p. 8. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-70d Biography.** Includes burial record. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-71 Barber, James H., Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-71a Biography.** 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-72 Bickelhaupt, William, Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-72a eBay Photo** (5x7) in envelope. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-72b eBay Advertisement.** Includes biographical information. 5 pgs.

# L2014-10-73 Bishop, Frederick, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10-73a Biography**. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-74 Boswine, Peter, Co. D, $6^{th}$ Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-74a Biography.** 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-75 Boughton, Marvin H. Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-75a Service Record.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-75b Biography and Burial Record.** 1 pg.

# **L2014-10-76 Bradish, Albert B.** Musician in 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-76a Biography.** 2 pgs.

#### L2014-10-77 Breuer (Brewer) Frederick. Co. (?) 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-77a Handwritten biographical notes. 4 pgs

**L2014-10-77b Discharge Papers.** From A Gallup Papers, WSHS, 1 pg.

## **L2014-10-78 Bril, Abraham.** Co. G, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.:

L2014-10-78a Soldiers' Relief Application. 1pg.

## L2014-10-79 Brown, Edwin A. Letters. Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry. To

family members from September 1861 until 1862. Killed at Antietam. Photo online from: <a href="http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/">http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/</a> See also: <a href="http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm">http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/</a> See also: <a href="http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm">http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/</a> See also: <a href="http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm">http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/</a> See also: <a href="http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm">http://ericschlehlein.com/2014/02/07/captain-edwin-brown-lawyer-patriot-soldier/</a> See also: <a href="http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm">http://www.ironbrigade.net/ImagHist/6thWis/Brown-Edwin.htm</a> Includes letters to wife Ruth, son Louis, son Edward (Pier) and daughter Hattie, Father and Brother. 58 items.

L2014-10-79a Partial Index (Handwritten) to Letters. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-79b Packet of Brown's Pre-Civil War Letters.** 1852-1858. 14 pgs.

**L2014-10-79c Letter to Ruth.** July 3, 1861, Camp Randall, Madison, Wis. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-79d Letter to Ruth.** July 10, 1861, Camp Randall, Madison, Wis. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79e Letter to Ruth.** July 24, 1861, Camp Randall, Madison, Wis. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79f Letter to Ruth**. August 9, 1861, George Town Heights, Chain Bridge, Washington, D. C. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79g Letter to Ruth.** August 13, 1861, Camp Kalorama, Georgetown Heights, Washington, D C. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-79h Letter to Father & Mother.** August 14, 1861. Comments on 1<sup>st</sup> Bull Run. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79i Letter to Ruth.** August 25, 1861, Washington, D. C. 3 pgs.

L2014-10-79j Letter to Ruth. Undated. 2 pgs.

L2014-10-79k Letter to Ruth. September 8, 1861, Washington, D. C. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79l Letter to Ruth.** September 16, 1861, Washington, D. C., 4 pgs.

L2014-10-79m Letter from? to Brown. September 19, 1861, Fond du Lac. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79n Letter to Ruth.** Undated and partial. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-790 Letter to Family.** Undated and partial. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-79p Partial Letter to Ruth.** Undated. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79q Letter to Ruth.** September ?, 1861, Chain Bridge, Washington, D. C. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79r Letter to Ruth.** September 21, 1861, Washington, D. C. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79s Letters to Louis and Pier.** Undated. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-79t Letter to Ruth.** September 27, 1861, Washington, D. C. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79u Letter to Ruth.** October 2, 1861, Washington, D. C., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79v Letter to Ruth.** October 13, 1861, Washington, D. C. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79w Letter to Ruth.** October 19, 1861. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79x Letter to Ruth.** October 22, 1861, Arlington Heights, Va. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79y Letter to Ruth.** October 28, 1861, Camp at Fort Cass, Va., 4 pgs.

L2014-10-79z Letter to Ruth. November 10, 1861, Arlington Heights, Va., 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79aa Letter to Ruth.** November 23, 1861. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79bb Letter to Ruth.** December 7, 1861. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79cc Letter to Ruth.** December 12, 1861, Arlington Heights, Va., 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79dd Letter to Ruth.** December 20, 1861. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ee Letter to Ruth.** December 31, 1861. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ff Letter to Ruth.** January 24, 1862. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79gg Letter to Ruth.** January 28, 1862. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-79hh Letter to Ruth.** February 2, 1862. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ii Letter to Ruth.** February 12, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79jj Letter to Ruth.** March 1, 1862. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79kk Letter to Ruth.** March 10, 1862. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-79ll Letter to Ruth.** March 22, 1862, 4 Miles Below Alexandria, Va., 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79mm Letter to Ruth.** March 23, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79nn Letter to Ruth.** March 29, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-7900 Letter to Ruth.** April 2, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79pp Letter to Ruth.** April 3, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79qq Letter to Ruth.** April 8, 1862, 3 Miles Beyond Bristow Station, Prince William County, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79rr Letter to Ruth.** April 18, 1862, Catlett Station, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ss Letter to Ruth.** Undated. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79tt Letter to Ruth.** June 22, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79uu Letter to Ruth.** July 4, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79vv Letter to Father.** July 6, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ww Letter to Brother.** July 10, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79xx Letter to Ruth.** July 12, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79yy Letter to Father.** July 16, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79zz Letter to Ruth.** August 3, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-79aaa Letter to Ruth.** August 9, 1862, Fredericksburg, Va., 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79bbb Letter to Ruth.** September 13, 1862, Lisbon, Maryland, 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79ccc Letter to Ruth.** From Lt. Col. Edward S. Bragg, Headquarters, 6<sup>th</sup> Regt. of Wis. Vols., Near Sharpsburg, Md., September 25, 1862, Lisbon, Maryland, 2 pgs. Informs her of Captain Brown's death.

**L2014-10-79ddd Letter to Ruth.** From J. A. Watrous, Ord. Dept., 1<sup>st</sup> Div., 1<sup>st</sup> Army Corps, Camp near Bakerville, Md., October 25, 1862. Letter of condolence. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-79eee Quotes and articles from** *Appleton Crescent* and *Sunday Telegraph.* Includes picture of daughter Marion, July 29, 1914. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-80 Bruce, Charles. Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-80a Copy of Discharge Certificate.

#### L2014-10-81 Burchel, Nathan. Co. I, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-81a Service Record.** Notes. 1 pg

**L2014-10-81b Letter to Wm. J. K. Beaudot.** From William G. Andrews, greatgrandson of Nathan Burchel, March 19, 1994. Biographical information. 1 pg

**L2014-10-81c Letter to William G. Andrews.** From Wm. J. K. Beaudot in Response. April 6, 1994. 1 pg.

L2014-10-81d Extract from Genealogy. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-81e** *Viroqua Republican,* April 1, 1898. "Hillsboro." Death notice for Nathan Burchel, March 26, 1898. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-81f** *Hillsborough Sentry*, April 1, 1898. "An Old Veteran Gone." Burchel death notice. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-81g Service Records** for Nathan Burchel. Copybook spreadsheet. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-81h** *Blackhat*. "One of the Best Soldiers." Draft and final copy of article on Burchel based on biographical information in folder. 4 pgs.

## L2014-10-82 Canon, Jefferson. Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-82a Biography** from *Soldier's Album*.

- L2014-10-83 Cassidy, George, Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-83a *Milwaukee Sentinel*, December 14, 1862. "A Wisconsin Soldier Shot." Friendly fire, regular vs. volunteer. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-84** Charlesworth, John, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: **L2014-10-84a** Discharge Certificate, May 11, 1862. 2pgs.
- **L2014-10-85 Cleveland, Thomas J. Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-85a Biography** from *Soldiers' Album. 3* pgs.
- L2014-10-86 Converse, Rollin P. Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

Provides primary source research materials for *Blackhat*, Issue # 13, pp. 4, 5, and 11. "Death of Converse." Also "We had a hard time." *Blackhat* Issue # 67, pp. 2, 3, and 9.

L2014-10-86a Reference Note. Handwritten, See Kellogg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86b Photo,** 4 x 6, from State Historical Society of Wis. (From album of carte-de-visites of Civil War officers...W Hi (x3) 40189.

**L2014-10-86c Photo**, 3 x 5, in envelope, source unknown. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86d Certificate of Service.** Enlisted, May 10, 1861. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86e** *Pierce Co. Plaindealer,* undated. Death Notice from Dec. 13, 1883. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86f** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* March 30, 1895. "Capt. Rollin P. Converse." Story of his refusal to have his leg amputated. Article by J. Watrous. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86g** *The Civil War Round Table,* December, 1985. "The Death of Rollin P. Converse." By Beaudot. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-86h Service Record.** Handwritten, includes Rollin Converse, James L. Converse (no apparent relation), and Frank Hare. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86i Capt. Rollin P. Converse.** Handwritten notes on his service rcord. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-86j Notes from** *Prescott Journal.* Biography and service record. 1 pg. **L2014-10-86k Excerpt from Doubleday's, and Dawes's Gettysburg reports.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86l** *Prescott Journal,* June 6, 1863. "In Memoriam: Capt. Rollin P. Converse." 1 pg.

**L2014-10-86m** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* July 27, 1879. "More Than Personal... Captain Rollin Converse and Corporal Hare..." Story of Converse wound. Article and 2 picture pages. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-86n** *Prescott Journal,* June, 1960. "Memory of Civil War Veteran To Receive Homage at Prescott." 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-86o Letters,** July 6, 1993. Wm. J. K. Beaudot to Archivist at Chicago Historical Society and reply. Concerns James Converse. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-86p Rollin Converse**, biographical handwritten notes. 1 pg.

## L2014-10-87 Corcoran, Richard, Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-87a Gravestone Photo** (in envelope). Developed by Carroll Photography in Washington, D. C. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-87b Photos.** Three copies of photo in envelope. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-87c Biographical Notes.** Handwritten. 10 pgs.

**L2014-10-87d Veterans Records.** National Archives Veterans Records for Richard Corcoran. 11 pgs.

**L2014-10-87e Letter,** February 28, 1998. Lon W. Keim to William Beaudot. Discusses ID items and other matters relating to Corcoran. 2 pgs. **L2014-10-87f Enclosures** with Keim letter. Include pictures of ID badges, invalid pension information, post-war injury, and Soldiers Home information. 32 pgs. **L2014-10-87g** *Blackhat* article. "Sgt. Richard Corcoran, Co. C." Uses primary source material from this file. Prepared for *Blackhat*, Issue #87, pp. 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, and 11. 5 pgs.

## L2014-10-88 Costigan, John. Co. D, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-88a** *Milwaukee Daily News*, October 15, 1862. Costigan authored "Letter from a Wounded Milwaukee Boy" 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-88b Cushing, William. Co. I, 6^{th} Wis.** No folder. But see Fosdick, Henry A. folder for information.

#### L2014-10-89 Dawes, Rufus, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-89a Photo**, 8 x 10, prepared by Pohlman Studios in Milwaukee for Wm. J. K. Beaudot. Post war photo from Beaudot collection. 1 pg. **L2014-10-89b Letter.** Dawes and Lt. Gotterman(?), 6<sup>th</sup> Wis., mustered out, Aug. 6, 1864. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-90 Dill, Daniel J., Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-90a Handwritten Note from Beaudot.** Dill's service record. 1 pg. **L2014-10-90b Veterans of the Prescott Guards Buried in Pine Glen Cemetery.** 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-91 Douglas, William, Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-91a Beaudot Notes.** Douglas biographical and service record. 2 pgs. **L2014-10-91b Letter to Beaudot,** October 22, 1994 from David P. Geister. Provides biographical information for Douglas and additional information for enclosed photos. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-91c Photos of Douglas.** See letter. Two photos of Douglas, one is  $5 \times 7$  and one is  $8 \times 10$ . Source: *Brooton: My Hometown.* See also Beaudot notes, above. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-91d Miscellaneous Pages.** See letter. History of Minnesota with Brooten marked on state map, county maps of Minn. around St. Cloud, pages from *Brooten My Hometown* with Douglas photograph. 10 pgs.

**L2014-10-91e Douglas Pension Records.** To his widow and copied from National Archives. 22 pgs.

# L2014-10-92 Dutton, Willard, Co. K (?), 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin:

L2014-10-92a eBay Photo (8 x 10) of Dutton and description. 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-93 Egan, John Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-93a Handwritten notes.** Egan was wounded and later buried at Antietam Nat. Cemetery. 6 loose pages.

#### L2014-10-94 Elliott, Charles, Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-94a eBay Photo** reproduction with signature and description. 2 pgs.

## L2014-10-95 Fairfield, George, Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

See also *Blackhat,* Issues # 16, 43 and 90 for articles developed from these primary sources.

**L2014-10-95a Beaudot's handwritten notes** on Fairfield's service record. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-95b Fairfield Photo.** WHi (x3) 12874. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-95c** National Archives Veterans Records for Fairfield. 17 pgs.

**L2014-10-95d The Fairfield Papers,** Personal diary notes, pension materials for wound at Gettysburg, July 1, 1863 at railroad cut, South Mountain in 1862 and hospitalization at Antietam. Basis for the article, "Men fell like leaves..." in *Blackhat*, Issue #90, beginning on p. 2. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-95e Letter** from Fairfield to R. G. Thwaites, of U. S. Pension Office, June 21, 1889. Concerning Laurel Hill. Basis of article "Fairfield's Find," by H. M. Madaus, *Blackhat* Issue # 43, beginning on p. 4. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-95f The National Tribune: Washington, D. C.,** Thursday, December 14, 1905. "The 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. at Gettysburg." Letter from Fairfield refuting the Nov. 12 issue. Fairfield insists that the 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. should receive credit for capturing the flag of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Miss. on July1 at Gettysburg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-95g The National Tribune: Washington, D. C.** September 1, 1910. George Fairfield refutes Horace Greeley's account of the 14<sup>th</sup> Brooklyn at the railroad cut on July 1, 1863. 2 pgs.

# L2014-10-96 Fletcher, Oliver, and Abram, Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-96a Handwritten notes on Abram. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-96b Handwritten notes on Oliver.** 1 pg

L2014-10-96c Photos. Glossy photo of Oliver. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-96d** Two copes of original photo. 2 pgs.

# L2014-10-97 Forsyth, George, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-97a EBay Court Martial Report. 2 pgs.

#### L2014-10-98 Fosdick, Henry A., Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-98a Excerpt from** *History of Vernon County.* Also contains information for **William Cushing**, Company I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-99 Hall, George, Co. D, $6^{th}$ Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-99a Soldiers' Relief Commission form.** 1 pg.

## L2014-10-100 Hall, Leverett C. 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-100a Family History and Service Record. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-101 Hare, Frank, Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-101a Photo (5 x 7) Frank and his wife.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-101b Photo (3 x 5) of grave.** 1 pg.

L2014-10-101c Letter from David P. Geisteer to Beaudot, May 8, 1995.

Description of photos and background information.

**L2014-10-101d Beaudot handwritten notes.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-101e Biography of Frank Hare.** Taken from *Biographical History of La Crosse.* 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-101f** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* July 29, 1883. Article on Hare and capture of Confederate flag at Gettysburg. 1 pg.

- L2014-10-101g Disability Pension Records from National Archives. 20 pgs.
- L2014-10-102 Hart, Lewis, Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-102a Discharge Certificate. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-103 Harter, Charles Unit: L2014-10-103a Photo (5 x 7)** only. Along with 2 copies. 3 pgs.
- L2014-10-104 Herdey, John, Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-104a Soldiers' Relief Application. 1 pg.
- L2014-10-105 Holloway, William, Co. K,  $6^{th}$  Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-105a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg. L2014-10-105b Photo (8 x 10). 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-106 Howes, William H.,** Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.: **L2014-10-106a Handwritten Service Record.** 1 pg. **L2014-10-106b Burial Note. Pine Glen Cemetery.** 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-107 Huntington**, **Howard**, **Co. A**, **6**<sup>th</sup> **Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-107a Photo** (5 x 7) from Neville Museum, Green Bay, Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-107b Undated article** for *Badgers for the Union*. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-107c Letter** from Huntington in Baltimore to his parents, August 6, 1861. eBay photo of original and Beaudot's transcription for *Blackhat*. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-107d Letter** from Huntington, June 4, 1862, from eBay original. Beaudot's transcription for *Blackhat*. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-107e Letter** from Huntington May 11, 1863. Describes Fitzhugh's Crossing in April 1863, from eBay original. Beaudot's transcription for *Blackhat*. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-107f Letter** from Huntington, to his mother concerning action on North Anna River, May 26, 1864 from eBay original, and Beaudot's transcription for *Blackhat*. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-107g Huntington Biography.** Taken from *Badgers for the Union.* 1 pgs. **L2014-10-107h Tribute by Huntington** concerning **George C. Miles, Co. A**, killed at South Mountain. 5 pgs.

- **L2014-10-108 Hyatt**, Charles P. Capt. Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wis.:
  - **L2014-10-108a Working Page from** *History of Prescott*, by Dorothy Ahlgrim. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-108b Burial Record.** Lot 4/F, Prescott, Wis. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-108c "A Prescott Veteran in the Civil War."** Draft of articles for *Blackhat*, Issue #64, pp. 2-5 and 10, #65, pp. 2-5, and #66, p. 6.. 10 pgs.

- L2014-10-109 Johnston, Alexander, Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-109a Soldiers' Relief Commission Application. 1 pg.
- L2014-10-110 John O. Johnson, Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-110a** "And all I loved in it has gone hence." The 1864 Letters of Sgt. John O. Johnson, Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Infantry. Edited by Marc and Beth Storch. July to September. 26 pgs.

## L2014-10-111 Kellner, Herman, Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-111a** *Milwaukee Journal,* May 30, 1961, "Father Who Fought in War of 1861-65 Honored by Son." Son's reminiscences. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-111b** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph*, December 3,1882, p. 2. "Fitzhugh Lee's Close Call." Kellner's encounter with Lee at Catlett's Station, August of 1862. 1 pg.

#### **L2014-10-112 King, Charles:**

Son of Rufus King (1844-1933). Biographical information on both men. King served as a marker, drummer and mounted orderly in Iron Brigade, later as a guide for General Winfield. S. Hancock and then attended West Point 1862-65. Four biographical articles.

**L2014-10-112a "King, Rufus."** Article in *Dictionary of American Biography*, Charles Scribner & Sons, 1932. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-112b "King, Charles."** Article in *Dictionary of Wisconsin Biography*, State Historical Society of Wisconsin, 1960. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-112c "General Charles King."** History of Wisconsin. 8 pgs.

**L2014-10-112d Wisconsin Its Story and Biography.** Title Page. Chicago, The Lewis Publishing Company, 1914. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-112e "A Knight of Columbia."** Chapter 2 from, Campaigning with King; Charles King Chronicler of the Old Army, by Don Russell, University of Nebraska Press, 1991. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-112f Excerpt from, "A Boy's Recollection of Our Great Generals,"** Wisconsin MOLLUS Papers, Vol. 3, Bundich & Allen, 1903. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-112g Excerpt from article (untitled) in Civil War Times, June, 1998.** 1862, conscription in Wisconsin. 6 pgs.

# L2014-10-113 Kinne, Darwin, Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-113a Gravestone Photo.** Lieutenant Kinne, Greenwood Cemetery, River Falls, Wis. Dave Greist photo, October, 1993. 1 pg. **L2014-10-113b Handwritten Notes.** Biographical. 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-114 Kleinhaus, Friedrich, Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-114a 6, (3 x 5") Gravestone Photos.** Includes photo negatives from Town of Milwaukee Union Cemetery.

 ${\bf L2014\text{-}10\text{-}114b}$  Handwritten Notes for Friedrich Kleinhaus. Biographical, 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-114c Discharge and Pension Papers.** Includes Order Forms, with notes, 21 pgs.

# L2014-10-115 Korbe, William Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-115a Discharge Certificate. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-116 Leach, William, Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-116a Discharge Paper. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-117 Macy, Cyrus, Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-117a** *Blackhat* draft article, source materials including maps, xeroxed articles, OR materials, pension records, handwritten notes on casualties for 1864.

L2014-10-117b ORA, Vol. 36, "Report of Lysander Cutler, August 13, 1864."

Division report for Wilderness and Spotsylvania. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-117c Handwritten Notes.** The Mine at Petersburg. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-117d Excerpt from** *History of the Sauk County Riflemen.* Operations before Petersburg and the Mine. 8 pgs.

**L2014-10-117e Handwritten Notes.** Petersburg operation. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-117f Excerpts from** *Sauk County Riflemen.* July 5 – 30, 1864. 3 pgs.

L2014-10-117g Handwritten Notes, Macy's Retirement. 1 pg

**L2014-10-117h Draft Excerpt from article on Cyrus Macy.** Nebraska. 5 pgs.

L2014-10-117i Handwritten Notes. Civil War Pensions. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-117j Book excerpt on the Wilderness.** 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-117k Map Collection.** Includes maps for Wilderness, May, 1864, The Crater, Petersburg and Appomattox campaign. 16 pgs.

**L2014-10-117l ORA, Chap. LIL.** Union casualties from June 15-30, 1864. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-117m ORA, Vol. 40, Pt.1.** pp. 473-475. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-117n ORA, Chap. LII.** Union Casualties from July 1-31, 1864. Incl. Crater. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-117o Official Records, Vol. 31, PT. 1.** "Rapidan to the James, pp. 611-612. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-117p Official Records, Vol. 31, PT. 1.** "Rapidan to the James," pp. 618-622. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-117q Handwritten Notes.** Organizational and descriptive of 1864 campaign. 13 pgs.

**L2014-10-117r Excerpts from** *History of the Sauk County Riflemen, Company A, Sixth Wisconsin.* 1864 Overland Campaign. Xerox material. 10 pgs.

**L2014-10-117s Excerpts from Dawes,** *Service with Sixth Wisconsin.* Mine Explosion. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-117t Excerpts from ORA, Vol. 42, Pt. 1.** The Richmond Campaign. 4 pgs.

L2014-10-117u Handwritten Notes. Casualties at Petersburg and Geneology.  $5~\mathrm{pgs}$ .

**L2014-10-117v Cyrus Macy Veterans Records.** 36 pgs.

#### L2014-10-118 Markle, Peter, Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-118a Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.** October 2, 1887. "Markle, Straggler." 2 pgs.

#### L2014-10-119 Marsh, John F., Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-119a Handwritten Notes. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-119b Book Excerpt.** Source Unknown. Stories about Marsh. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-119c Excerpt from Dyer's Compendium III.** 12<sup>th</sup> NH Infantry. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-119d ORA, Vol. 21, Pt. I, Chap. 33.** Report of 12<sup>th</sup> NH Infantry, December, 1862. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-119e ORA Chapter 37. Chancellorsville Campaign.** Reports from May, 1863. 14 pgs.

**L2014-10-119f ORA, Series II, Vol. 7.** Reports (1864) of John F. Marsh. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-119g Requests for Information on John Marsh and Replies.** Includes detailed materials returned to Wm. J. K. Beaudot from The Connecticut Valley Historical Museum, June 29, 1994. Includes excerpts from Paper World, Springfield Scrapbooks and Western New England Magazine. 19 pgs.

#### L2014-10-120 Marston, Joseph H. Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-120a Cartes-de-Viste.** EBay sale item with description and image close-up. 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-121 Matrau, Henry C. 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin:

**L2014-10-121a** July 26, 1861-July 23, 1865.Copy of existing book. 201 pgs.

# L2014-10-122 McAdams, Melvin, Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-122a "McAdams Shield."** Article from Blackhat on silver identification shield. 2 pgs. Also see L2014-10-87 1 pg.

## L2014-10-123 McIntosh, Hamilcar, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-123a Discharge Certificate. 2 pgs.

# L2014-10-124 Moore, William [Moar?], Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-124a Photo**. Also 3 copies from Neville Museum, Green Bay. 1pg.

**L2014-10-124b Photo Copy and caption.** 1 pg.

L2014-10-124c Handwritten Notes on Moore. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-124d Veterans Records for William Moore.** Includes enlistment record, discharge papers, disability application, widow's pension application. 21 pgs.

**L2014-10-124e Gravestone Photo.** 1 pg.

## L2014-10-125 Morris, John J., Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-125a Handwritten Notes on Morris. 1 pg.

L2014-10-125b Postwar Photo of Morris. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-126 Moy, John, Co. H, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-126a Beaudot Letter to Richard Moy, Oct. 30, 1996.** Requests Photo of John.

**L2014-10-126b Moy Letter in Reply, Nov. 4, 1996.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-126c "One Blond Goose."** Article in Civil War Times Illustrated, December, 1996. Biography of John Moy. 1 pg. 6 copies.

## L2014-10-127 Nelson, Lars M. Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-127a Biographical Sketch.** Taken from Watrous, *Memoirs of Milwaukee County.* 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-127b Soldiers Relief Commission Application.** From his wife. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-128 Newton, John F., Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-128a Gravestone photo.** And Beaudot handwritten note. Hastings, MN. 2pgs.

**L2014-10-128b Newton Death Notice.** *Hastings Gazette,* Sept. 12, 1914. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-129 Nix, Christian Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-129a Gravestone Photo**. 3 Copies (from Stone's River.)

http://www.nps.gov/stri/learn/historyculture/nix.htm 3 pgs.

#### L2014-10-130 Plummer Brothers:

Edward, Phillip (Co. C), and Tom, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10-130a Letter from Judith Benis to Wm. J. K. Beaudot.** May 29, 1995. Family genealogy.

**L2014-10-130b** *Milwaukee Sunday Journal,* **Oct 4, 1885.** Biographical Information. 1 pg.

## L2014-10-131 Pointon, Mair, Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-131a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-131b Letter.** May 11,1863, Concerns Chancellorsville campaign. eBay, 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-131c Letter.** Oct. 23, 1863, post-Gettysburg maneuvers in Virginia, to his brother Philip, eBay, 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-131d Letter.** Dec. 12, 1863. Concerns Mine Run Campaign. eBay, 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-131e Letter.** May 20, 1864. Concerns Spotsylvania Campaign. eBay, 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-131f Photo.** Reproduction of photo facing pg. 200 of *In the Bloody RR Cut.* Original in *Sauk County Rifleman.* 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-132 Revels, Henry & William, Co. K, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-132a Photos.** includes James Ellis "colored" cook of Co A, 29<sup>th</sup> WI from Hoard Historical Museum, Fort Atkinson, WI., 2 images of Ellis, incl. 1 reunion photo; 13 photos of Revels family grave markers. 15 images with photo negatives.

**L2014-10-132b Handwritten Notes.** Transcriptions of pension application for Revels. 7 pgs.

**L2014-10-132c** National Archives Service Records and Pension Applications. Includes marriage certificate. 20 pgs.

**L2014-10-132d Henry Revels Death Certificate,** 1909, Vernon County. 1 pg. **L2014-10-132e "Echos of Pleasant Ridge."** Article by Celeste Williams for *The Milwaukee Journal,* 2/13/1994 describes, "one o the earliest chapters of history of African-Americans in Wisconsin..." Includes story of Thomas Greene, born a slave, escaped to WI and served in Co. F, 13<sup>th</sup> WI Heavy Artillery. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-132f 1860, 1870, 1880 U.S. Census Records.** Information includes Revels & family. 30 pgs.

**L2014-10-132g Handwritten Notes.** Census summaries for Revels family. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-132h Excerpt from** *Memoirs of Vernon County.* (States that town of Forest had 2 African-Americans serving in Co. K of 6th WI). 3 pgs.

L2014-10-132i Excerpt History of Vernon County. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-132j Notes from Revels burial** in Vernon County. Records. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-132k Excerpts from** *Black Settlers in Rural Wisconsin.* State Historical Society publication (1977) includes photo of Thomas Greene (p. 12) and his story beginning on p. 21. 22 pgs.

**L2014-10-132l Handwritten Notes.** Summarizes comments on soldiers' records. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-132m Maps.** Vernon County, Forest, and Revels Cemetery Plat. 18 pgs.

# L2014-10-133 Riley, James H. Co. D., 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-133a Soldiers' Relief Applications. 2 pgs.

## L2014-10-134 Riley, William L., Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-134a Letter to Wm. J. K. Beaudot.** December 6, 1999. Acknowledges printing of article "A Civil War Madness," concerning William L. Riley in *Milwaukee History* Magazine.

**L2014-10-134b Photos.** Two postwar photos of Riley and his gravestone. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-134c "A Civil War Madness."** Article for *Milwaukee History* Magazine. 15 pgs.

L2014-10-134d Handwritten Notes. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-134e Excerpts from Official Records.** OR XII, Chap. XXIV. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-134f Excerpt from Dawes,** *Service...* Mentions Riley. 5 pgs.

L2014-10-134g Excerpt from Nolan, The Iron Brigade. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-134h** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph,* August 28, 1864, p. 1. 1 pg.

L2014-10-134i Handwritten Notes. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-134j "Just 11 Are Left."** Sunday *Milwaukee Journal,* May 29, 1938. Riley Photos. 7 pgs.

L2014-10-134k Veterans Records. 12 pgs.

## L2014-10-135 Roberts, Aaron, Co. B, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-135a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

L2014-10-135b Cemetery Records for Roberts. 1 pg.

# L2014-10-136 Roddick, Fernando (Frederick). Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-136a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-136b Postwar Photo.** ARC Platteville. 1 pg.

#### L2014-10-137 Russell, Silvester, W., Co. C?, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-137a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-137b Photo.** 1 pg.

# L2014-10-138 Salzer, Adolph, Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-138a Certificate of Discharge. 2 pgs.

#### L2014-10-139 Schildt, Henry and Andrew. Co. F, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteers.

**L2014-10-139a Photos.** Two small photos and one xerox. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-139b "Our Last Captain..."** *Blackhat* article by H. Michael Madaus. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-139c "Story of a Hero."** *Milwaukee Telegraph,* Biographical article from August 14, 1897. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-139d Letter from Wm. Beaudot**. May 25, 1994. To Bill Hill on Henry Schildt. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-139e Letter from Bill Hill.** October 22, 1994. To Beaudot. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-139f Letter from Henry Schildt to Mary**, March 7, 1862. 8 pgs.

**L2014-10-139g Letter from Henry Schildt to Mary**, March 7, 1862. Typed copy. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-139h Muster Role.** 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin, July 1862- Dec., 1863. 11 pgs.

L2014-10-139i Discharge and Pension Papers. 22 pgs.

**L2014-10-139j Enlistment Papers.** Includes papers and pension correspondence. Through 1925. 9 pgs.

L2014-10-139k Copies of Pension and Muster Roll Papers. 23 pgs.

**L2014-10-139l Excerpt from** *History of Dane County.* Schildt Biography. 1 pg.

L2014-10-139m Excerpt from History of the Township and Village of

*Mazomonie.* Biographical sketch of Schildt. 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-139n "Dear Mary."** Article on Henry Schildt Letter to his wife. Article for *Blackhat*, Issue No. 73. 4 pgs.

L2014-10-140 Schumacher, Frederick, Co. F, 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-140a** "Major Schumacher," *Milwaukee Sentinel*, October 30, 1862. 1 pg. **L2014-10-140b** "Funeral of Major Schumacher," *Milwaukee Sentinel*, October 31, 1862. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-140c** "Burial of Major Schumacher," *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 1, 1862. Enlisted as a lieutenant in the  $6^{th}$  and killed as a major in the  $21^{st}$  Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry at Perryville. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-140d "Major Schumacher,"** *Milwaukee Sentinel,* November 4, 1862. 1 pg. Lieutenant in, Captain out of  $6^{th}$ , Major in  $21^{st}$ . See also:

http://www.nps.gov/civilwar/search-soldiers-detail.htm?soldierId=6C0C09CE-DC7A-DF11-BF36-B8AC6F5D926A

L2014-10-141 Schwartz, Carl, Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-141a Discharge Certificate. 1 pg.

L2014-10-141b Request to Paymaster for Travel Expenses. March, 1862, 1 pg.

L2014-10-142 Sherman, Reuben, Co. D., 6th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-142a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-142b Veterans Records.** Includes Invalid Pension and Certificate of Disability.13 pgs.

L2014-10-143 Siebenthall, Franz, Co. D, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-143a** Email from LaVerne Ferguson to Wm. Beaudot. April 17, 2003. Biographical information. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-143b Email from LaVerne Ferguson to Wm. Beaudot.** June 11, 2003. Biographical information. 1 pgs.

L2014-10-143c Certificate of Service. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-144 Smalley, Edwin,** Co. A, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-144a Discharge certificate. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-145 Tarr, Rufus.** Co. E,  $6^{th}$  Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

L2014-10-145a Handwritten Notes. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-146 Tower Cornelius, P.** Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:

**L2014-10-146a Handwritten Notes.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-147 Tuttle, Stephen D.,** Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: **L2014-10-147a Personal Records, Stephen D. Tuttle, Plover Wis.** 1 pg.

**L2014-10-148 Van Wie, William,** Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: **L2014-10-148a Personal Records, William Van Wie, Mauston, Wis.** 2 pgs.

L2014-10-149 Villeman, Joseph Co. C, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-149a Discharge certificate. 2 pgs.

- L2014-10-150 Vincent, Samuel. Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-150a Samuel Vincent, Personal Records. *Soldiers Album*, 1888. 2 pgs.
- L2014-10-151 Walton. (?) 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:
  L2014-10-151a Negative for 8x 10 photo. Prepared by Pohlman Studios in Milwaukee for William J. K. Beaudot. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-152** Watrous, Jerome A. 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: **L2014-10-152a** "Captured." Reprinted Watrous Article for *Milwaukee History*, Vol. 14, No. 2, Summer, 1991. 3 pgs.
- L2014-10-153 Westcott, William E., Co. E, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-153a Discharge Certificate. 2 pgs.
- L2014-10-154 Whaley, Edward A. 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-154a Photo Description. Capt. Whaley's wound. 1 pg.
- L2014-10-155 Whicher, Stephen. Co. K, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry: L2014-10-155a Discharge Certificate. 1 pg.
- L2014-10-156 White, John, Co. I, 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry:
  L2014-10-156a John White Biography. Taken from *History of Vernon County, Wisconsin*, 1884. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-157** 6<sup>th</sup> **Wisconsin Biographical Materials: Miscellaneous: L2014-10-157a Handwritten Notes.** Miscellaneous notes and certificates. 19 pgs.
- L2014-10-158 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteers, Biographies: Miscellaneous L2014-10-158a Hastie, Robert G. Includes *carte de visite.* 3 pgs. L2014-10-158b Handwritten Notes. Biographies. 5 pgs. L2014-10-158c Wisconsin Soldier Biographies. 6<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 7 pgs. L2014-10-158d 13<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Band. Includes number of musicians and instruments. 2 pgs.
- L2014-10-159 7th Wisconsin Roster:
  - $\textbf{L2014-10-159a Roster of Wisconsin Volunteers.} \ \ \textbf{Includes 3" disk and material from}$
  - **L2014-10-159b** *Roster Wisconsin Volunteers: Seventh Regiment Infantry,* pp. 538-576. 38 pgs.
- **L2014-10-160 7**<sup>th</sup> **Wisconsin:** Miscellaneous materials describing the regiment and its members.
  - **L2014-10-160a** Postcard Photo: Thomas Eubanks,  $7^{th}$  Wisconsin Infantry. 1 pg.
  - **L2014-10-160b 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Image.** Article for *Blackhat* on Edward Whitney, Company F. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-160c Article from** *Military Images:* "Molding a Legend: Images of the 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Infantry opposite Fredericksburg, July, 1862" November-December, 1998 by Eric J. Mink. Photographs. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-160d Robert Montieth, 7**<sup>th</sup> **Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.** Page from *History of Dane County, Wisconsin.* (Chicago: Western Historical Company, 1880), p. 1015. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-160e Article by Captain Robert Montieth.** "Battle of the Wilderness, and the Death of General Wadsworth." Taken from Wisconsin MOLLUS VI. (Mil., Burdick, Armitage & Allen, 1891.) 16 pgs.

**L2014-10-160f "A Soldier of the Iron Brigade."** *Wisconsin Magazine of Military History,* Vol. XXII, No. 3, March 1939. William W. Ryan, Co. A. 7Th Wisconsin. 13 pgs.

**L2014-10-160g Wisconsin Veterans Museum: Seventh Wisconsin Infantry Regiment.** Reference history of the unit. 3 pgs.

L2014-10-160h "The Faces of Gettysburg: Photographs from the Gettysburg National Military ark Library." 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-160i Official Records (OR) Vol. 12.** 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Casualties and official reports for 2<sup>nd</sup> Bull Run and Gainesville campaign. 5 pgs.

**L2014-10-160j Bibliographic References for 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin.** Miscellaneous. 4 pgs.

#### L2014-10-161 Coates, Jefferson, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10- 161a** *Madison Capitol Times.* "Seek Kin of Civil War Medal of Honor Winners, July 4, 1959. Article by John Patrick Hunter. Original Article. Includes copies of article. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-161b Civil War Magazine.** "They Died at Gettysburg. Three photos and copies. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-161c Coates, Jefferson, Service Record.** Taken from Co. H Muster Roll. Records also furnished from National Archives include service record, casualty and discharge papers. 18 pgs.

#### L2014-10-162 Shortell, Michael, 7th Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry.

**L2014-10-162a Letter from Mrs. Kathleen Wheeler.** "Dear Maynard," June 21, 1996. Thank you for support on the memorial project for Michael Shortell. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-162b Kathleen Wheeler's dedication remarks.** September 1, 1996. 1 pg.

**L2014-10-162c North Anna Battlefield Park Dedication.** 3 newspaper articles, May-June, 1996. 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-162d The North Anna Battlefield.** Brochure. 6 pgs.

#### **L2014-10-163** 7<sup>th</sup> **Wisconsin.** Miscellaneous Materials.

**L2014-10-163a Miscellaneous Photos and Negatives.** Gravestone Photos from Lancaster, Wisconsin contain the following: Robert Mason; Emma Brown; John L. Jones, Co. I, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin and Martha, his wife; General John Callis; Bushnell; Corporal John Blackburn, Co. F, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin; Jacob A. Drew, Co. F, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin; John Clark. 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin soldiers contain the following:Buckman, Philo, Co. D; Richards, Alonzo, Co. H; Chapman, James, Co. H; Monteith, Robert, (Adj.); Monteith, Robert, (Adj.) Another view; Grasley, Oley, Co. A; Hoyt, George (Maj.); Brayton, George, Co. B; Palmer, Robert C (Lt.) Co. H; Peck, W. B. (Capt.), Co. G. 20 photos.

- **L2014-10-163b Discharge Papers.** For 8 veterans of 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin, handwriting unclear for most. 16 pages.
- **L2014-10-163c** *Daily Wisconsin.* "From the Seventh Wisconsin," May 23, 1863. Report of Col. Robinson to the Governor. Dead and Wounded listed and action described from Fitzhugh's Crossing. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163d "A Soldier of the Iron Brigade."** By Margaret Ryan Kelley. Biography of William W. Ryan, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry. Published in March, 1939. 13 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163e Handwritten Notes.** Platteville GAR Post No. 66. 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin, 26 Members. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-163f Biographical Sketches. John Scanlon.** Taken from *The Blue Book for the State of Wis.* Madison, State Printer, 1879. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163g Medal of Honor Winners. Jefferson Coates, Horace Ellis, John Johnson, Albert O'Connor, William H. Sickles, Francis A. Waller.** Information from *Wisconsin Magazine of History,* Winter, 1952-53. 2 pgs
- **L2014-10-163h** *Milwaukee Sentinel.* **"Capt. L. E. Pond Dead."** May 9, 1895. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163i Capt. Levi E. Pond.** *Biography from Portrait and Biographical Album.* Chicago: Acme Publishing Co., 1890. Includes portrait. 5 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163j Capt. Levi E. Pond.** Biography taken from *Soldiers.* and *Citizens, Vol. II. Soldiers' Album of Personal Records.* 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163k "Capt. L. E. Pond."** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.* August 15, 1886. Biography. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163** *Sparta Democrat.* **Brig. Gen. William W. Robinson.** "Former Sparta Soldier Dead." April 5, 1917. 1 pg.
- **L2014-10-163m Brig. Gen. William W. Robinson.** Biography taken from *Soldiers.* and Citizens, Vol. II. Soldiers' Album of Personal Records. 4 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163n General John B. Callis.** Biography taken from *The United States Biographical Dictionary and Portrait Gallery of Eminent and Self-Made Men.* Wisconsin Volume. 1877. 2 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163o General Hollon Richardson.** Biography taken from *Soldiers and Citizens, Vol. II. Soldiers' Album of Personal Records.* Includes portraits of Gen. John B. Gallis, Capt. Fred. B. Warner, Capt. L. E. Pond and Capt. Wm. K. Ryan. 6 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163p Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.** "The Old Flag." January 11, 1880. Story of Col. W.W. Robinson's daughter in the winter of 1861-62 with the. 2 pgs. **L2014-10-163q Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.** "Bruce's Experience." "My
- Gettysburg Experience." January 23, 1881, p. 2. By 2<sup>nd</sup> Lieut. John W. Bruce, Co. K. 3 pgs.
- **L2014-10-163r Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.** "My Last Dinner, Boys." July 25, 1886. Story concerning 2<sup>nd</sup> Battle of Bull Run. Col. H, 7<sup>th</sup> Wisconsin. 2 pgs.
- $\textbf{L2014-10-163s}~\textbf{7}^{\text{th}}~\textbf{Wisconsin}~\textbf{Image.}~\textbf{Edward}~\textbf{Whitney,}~\textbf{Co.}~\textbf{F.}~\textbf{eBay.}~\textbf{5}~\textbf{pgs.}$
- **L2014-10-163t The Seventh Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry Regiment.** Internet item from February 11, 2000, by Dale Campbell, Co. I, Recreated  $7^{th}$  Wisconsin. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-164 Sullivan, James P. Sixth Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry. Folder 1:** Book Research Notes. Miscellaneous.

**L2014-10-164a Country Line Connection.** Vol. 9 No. 50, November 12, 1992. "Meet the colorful Irish soldier: Mickey Sullivan of Company K...the Iron Brigade." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-164b Handwritten Notes.** Census and everyday life. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-164c** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.* March 22, 1885. "Campfire at Ontario." Article by Mickey Sullivan. Also, "The Iron brigade Guard at Gettysburg." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-164d** "The Northern Soldier and His Community." Reid Mitchell Chapter 3 from *The Vacant Chair: The Northern Soldier Leaves Home.* New York: Oxford University Press, 1995. Chapter 3, 8 pgs.

L2014-10-164e Handwritten Notes. 9 pgs.

**L2014-10-164f Sullivan's Poetry.** Written for Reunions in 1900, 1901, 1902, and Unmarked. 8 pgs.

**L2014-10-164g** *National Tribune.* May 14, 1885, p. 3. "Gettysburg. A Member of the Sixth Wis. [Sullivan] Takes Issue with Carleton." Railroad Cut controversy. 2 pgs. **L2014-10-164h** *The Chronicle.* September 13, 1883. "The Iron Brigade. Third Annual Reunion a Successful Event." La Crosse, Wis. 6 pgs.

**L2014-10-164i The Republican and Leader.** September 15, 1883. p. 3. "Iron Brigade Reunion." 3 pgs.

**L2014-10-164**; The Republican and Leader. September 22, 1883, p. 4. 3 pgs.

L2014-10-164k Handwritten Notes. La Crosse area history. 12 pgs.

**L2014-10-164l Memoirs of Vernon County.** Madison, Wis. 1907. Excerpts. 4 pgs

**L2014-10-164m** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.* March 9, 1884, pp. 3 and 5. "He Returns Thanks." "His Summer Campaign." Accompanying Beaudot draft article. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-164n** *Milwaukee Sunday Telegraph.* January 4, 1885, pg. 3. "Campfire Chats" and "Company K's Mule." 2 pgs.

**L2014-10-164o The Immigrant Experience in Wisconsin.** Excerpts. Boston: Tayne Pubs., Chapter 4, 1985. 9 pgs

**L2014-10-164p Handwritten Notes.** Contains biographical material and area county descriptions. 63 pgs.

L2014-10-165 Sullivan, James P. Sixth Wisconsin Volunteer Infantry. Folder II:

L2014-10-165a Discharge, Pension and Muster Papers. 30 pgs.

L2014-10-165b Civil War Round Table Newsletters. 4 pgs.

**L2014-10-166 "Confederate Handguns."** (Book) by William A Albaugh.

**L2014-10-167A-C** *Blackhat* Newsletter. Three bound copies complying 90 issues.